18/08-03A White Ground Rd., Boyds
(Boyds Histowic District) (4§




May 28", 2003

Honorable Members of the Historic Preservation Committee
Montgomery County Park & Planning Commission

8787 Georgia Avenue

Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Dear Commission Members:

| am writing this letter in reference to a storage accessory
building which | urgently need to build on my property to house my
personal, mechanical & material belongings. | bought this property
-~ 15 years ago with the intention of moving there & building my dream
house out there someday. That someday has now arrived.

These are items that | can not keep inside my future house or
my future small barn, such as: wood/metal-working tools &
equipment, lawn mowing equipment & (2) compact tractors/loaders,
(4) motorcycles, (2) personal compact cars, (6) compact SUV's &
pick-up trucks, a collection of (10) antique race cars & one 25’ fishing
boat w/trailer among other things..

Currently in the Historic Preservation Committee ("HPC")
approved plans for my house are a basement and a 2-stall horse
barn, in which | intend to store hay, straw, grain, grooming
equipment, riding tack, and other miscellaneous horse-related items.

Contrary to statements by the neighbors & the attached plans
that Corri Jimenez included, there is no garage or storage area in the
plans for my new home (as indicated on the original site plan & which
hasn’t been changed to reflect the current situation) and thus | have
found there is no place to store mechanical items that are prone to
rusting & deterioration.

Originally there was an attached garage plan, but the original
house plans got revised by the HPC when my original house plan got
rejected by the HPC. | was told in one of the past meetings that if |
wanted a garage &/or a storage building, | would have to reapply for
permission to build it & it would have to be located around back
because it needed to be hidden from view & the vista along White



Ground Road. Therefore my request for ample storage facilities. ..

| have a huge amount of expensive equipment which | can not
& do not intend to keep outside under a tarp during inclement
weather. By keeping my possessions housed indoors, | am securing
my personal property, | am not violating any zoning laws & | am
within my civil rights as a taxpayer & landowner. What would happen
if a tree were to fall on my collection of irreplaceable antique race
cars & destroy them; or if someone where to steal or vandalize them,
or any of my other vehicles or equipment?

My residential building lot in Boyds measures 2 acres
(@ 88,000 sq. ft) and is larger in relationship to other properties in
Boyds. The current zoning in Boyds is R-2, i.e. 12 acre lots. The
accessory storage building that | propose to build measures 2,600
square feet (not even a mere 2.8 % of the lot coverage). Other
historic districts & townships allow up to 35% of lot coverage;
especially on 14 acre in-town lots, like the township of Vienna, Virginia
or Bethesda, Md.

Including the approved house plan, the approved barn plan &
the proposed accessory storage facility, the total land coverage of the
(3) proposed buildings will not exceed 4,800 square feet or in other
words, approximately 5% of the total land area or 1/10 of an acre.
That is not anywhere near the today’s standard 35% of land coverage
for the new “McMansions” that are springing up all over the place.

The attempt by Corri Jimenez in her letter to compare my low
slung proposed structure with the "humongous" tall two story metal
siding "Morton" building in Hyattsville is an extremely unfair
comparison, because she is not comparing apples with apples. She
is comparing apples with oranges. How can anyone attempt to
compare a huge fire truck auxiliary building that is 27 feet tall to a
low-slung low-pitch roof auxiliary building meant to house personal
belongings with side walls of only 8 feet in height??

The auxiliary storage building is not nearly as tall as the fire
house auxiliary building. In fact, the opposite is true, as it is quite a bit
shorter than the 27 foot tall height of the fire station auxiliary building;
it is around 12 feet shorter. That's approximately the size of two



average sized people.

The Hyattsville fire house auxiliary metal "Morton" building has
side walls 20' feet tall versus mine of approximately 8 feet. In other
words, it is 12 feet taller at the sides. The metal "Morton" building
resembles a commercial building, is in plain view from the main road,
has a huge area of concrete pavement in front of it for the heavy duty
fire trucks, is a terrible eyesore in the neighborhood and it alone is
occupying a huge ratio of building to land area in a densely populated
area.

My proposed storage facility is in the middle of nowhere, not
visible at all from White Ground Road, immediately after it is built will
be just barely visible from the adjacent properties (even without the
proposed trees to hide it), will displace only 2.8% of the land area and
will definitely not be visible to anybody from the street or the
adjoining neighbors once the fast growing evergreen trees are
planted and have had one year’s time to grow.

It is my understanding that under Montgomery County zoning
laws, | am allowed to store on private property word trucks that are up
to 20 feet in length and 8 feet in height. Under those terms, | could
house my delivery trucks, my construction tractor-loader-backhoes &
skid-steer loaders on the property without violating any zoning laws
as long as this construction equipment is not stored on a individual
trailers (they have to be off the trailers). This is all perfectly legal, but
this is not my intent & | can assure you that | will not be keeping my
construction equipment in Boyds, since my office & storage facility is
located in Potomac, & | have no reason to move my offices to my
proposed house in Boyds. | want to live in peace & quiet, just like
any other.

One might be able to keep an old rusty tractor outside under a
tarp, but | refuse to be forced to keep my valuable race cars, & SUV’s
outside under individual tarps. That is absolutely ridiculous & | am
sure this is probably an abuse of power maybe even violating my civil
& property owner’s rights.

My property is one of the largest residential properties in the
Boyds historical district and my proposed accessory building in no



way would be an eyesore. Nobody would be able to see it since it
would be way in the backyard and down the hill in a gully & you
might even say a “gorge.”

It would be completely out of view from the street and the
neighborhood vista. My storage building would not interfere in any
way with the characteristics of the community as it would be
completely out of sight & out of mind. Nobody seems to be
complaining about the highly visible church traffic & school activities
across the street; it has a large (2) two story school building and day
care center but nobody seems to be making a ruckus over their
building height, size, use and/or occupancy. You almost need to put
a traffic light out there, there are that many cars coming & going from
that parking lot, it's quite frankly, unbelievable...

| have included a schematic perspective drawing of the
proposed building for your review. | plan to plant a row of 6' foot tall
Leland Cyprus trees along both sides of the building adjoining the
neighboring fence lines immediately. Within a one year period, no
one would be able to see the top of the building, even if one were to
stand on a step ladder on top of the hill. | might add that White
Ground Road is on the other side of the hill, again in a gully around
10’ below the ridge line running along the street where most of the
houses have been built. In other words, from White Ground Road, all
you would be able to see is houses lined up against the street, but
definitely not my proposed accessory building in my backyard deeply
hidden in the gully over & beyond the hill.

As far as the Motes' letter is concerned, | believe that | need to
explain some of the history between us:

The Motes sold me this property several years ago which they
had sub-divided off of their own house parcel for personal gain and
profit.

Originally it was a three acre site. And then they also sold their
own house to my neighbors and moved to Frederick County. Over
many years they have been trying to buy their old property back from
me, had made me several offers, but | politely declined to sell it back
to them. So naturally they are a little frustrated, realizing they may



have made a huge mistake, because property values are much
higher now than they were years ago and they can't afford to buy
back what once was theirs. The Motes around (1) one year ago
wrote a similar letter when | put up a sign featuring a photo one of my
contemporary homes (thinking | was going to build an ultra modern
contemporary,) even though | obtained a building permit for a
traditional type home.

Simply put, what | propose to do with my auxiliary storage
building is just what the name implies, store my antique race cars and
protect my personal investments from the weather. | have no
intention of storing back-hoes, dump trucks, loaders, lumber delivery
trucks (they wouldn’t even fit inside the doors), lumber or other
building materials in this building for my construction business, as |
have my office (model home) in Potomac, a separate commercial
storage yard & will keep no inventory in Boyds. | have no intention of
moving my business to Boyds or using this building for commercial
purposes.

The property consists of around 2 acres in size and | am
planning on developing and utilizing only 2.8% of the land area for an
auxiliary building of roughly 2,600 square feet. If | can't build an
accessory building on less than 2.8% of my land area which covers
around 88,000 square feet in size, than what is the purpose of owning
a large piece of property? Am | paying taxes to maintain open fields
for my neighbors to enjoy the vista & cross my land with their horses?

My building will have low easily hidden side walls, will have a
low-slung low-pitch roof, will be in the gully of my property, will be
completely hidden 100% (in 2-3 years) by evergreen trees and
shrubbery. It will not be a commercial size super-structure as other
people have characterized it, but rather a simple & attractive
accessory building that no one but the birds will be able to see.

Thank you for your consideration.

Paul H. Chrétien




































May 21, 2003
MEMORANDUM
TO: Historic Preservation Commission
FROM: Corri Jimenez, Historic Preservation Planner
SUBJECT: HAWP

CASENUMBER:  18/08-03A RECONSIDERATION

RECOMMEND: Retain the following approved HPC conditions

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission approved Historic Area Work Permit
18/08-03 A for utility building construction at 19820 White Grounds Road, Boyds Historic District.
The HPC approved the project with the following conditions on April 23, 2003:

1. The size of the utility building’s dimensions will not exceed 20°x 30.’

2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-batten (wood) with a standing

seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved for the adjacent barn, are encouraged and can be approved by

staff.

The utility building’s design will come back to the HPC for final review.

4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree preservation measures will be taken, 5
new trees will be planted near the new building and a revised site plan with tree locations will be submitted.

w

The applicant, Paul Chretien, is asking for reconsideration for the construction of a new 41° x 66’
metal utility building because he was absent during the April 23" HPC meeting. During this meeting,
testimony was heard by neighbors in opposition to the building’s construction that are significant
preservation views for this case because these speakers may not be present at the May 28™ HPC
meeting (see attached minutes, Circles 39-49).

Staff feels their recommendations approved by the HPC during this meeting are important given the
sensitivity of the rural, agricultural community. The proposed massing and building materials are
inappropriate. Staff recommends that the HPC review the April 23" staff report, correspondences
and minutes that are attached with this memorandum. '



THE MARYLAND -NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION

April 23,2002

MEMORANDUM

TO: Robert Hubbard, Director
Department of Permitting Services
Al

FROM: Gwen Wright, Coordinator
Historic Preservation

St

SUBJECT: Historic Area Work Permit 18/08-03A DPS No. 301668

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission has reviewed the attached
 application for a Historic Area Work Permit. This application was:

Approved Denied X__ Approved with Conditions:

The size of the utility building’s dimensions will not exceed 20°x 30.

The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-batten (wood) with a standing
seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved for the adjacent bamn, are encouraged and can be approved by
staff. '

3. The utility building’s design will come back to the HPC for final review.

4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree preservation measures will be taken, 5
new trees will be planted near the new building and a revised site plan with tree locations will be submitted.

N -

and subject to the general conditions that 1) HPC Staff will review and stamp the construction
drawings prior to the applicant’s applying for a building permit with DPS.

THE BUILDING PERMIT FOR THIS PROJECT SHALL BE ISSUED CONDITIONAL
UPON ADHERENCE TO THE APPROVED HISTORIC AREA WORK PERMIT (HAWP).

Applicant: Paul Chretien
' 8533 Horseshoe Lane
Potomac, MD 20854

MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PARK AND PLANNING, 8787 GFORCIA AVENUE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND 20910

WWW.MnNCppc.or N
, ppc.org @
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
301/563-3400

APPLICATION FOR .
HISTORIC AREA WORK PERMIT

_ Cumac!l"eunn ﬂM{ L— C/\.LR—EA \ \)
Daytime Phone No.: ‘K & L — ‘?/q % - _'*”? Z/Y

Tax Account No.:

Name of Property Owner: ()AAA,L/ w—lz—C/ [} \E—“) U;y\ime Phone Nu: 3(9 L— 2’62\ ({ " q— q—_C'S—_
Address: ?Q {%3 ) \X@J/ﬁ :C/S k’s’\g‘rv (AL} 0@:&9& M' ‘Je-—lQ %S’L_f

Street Number City ) Staet p ke

~ -
Convactor: 9 e )\L’C& Phane No.:

Contracloe Registration No.:

Agent for Qwner: ' Oaytime Phone No.:
Address:
LOCATICON OF BUILDING/PHEMISE

House Number: l C;i ‘272/\-) L/a ‘/’L\ \"’6 5@_&0% ).-\‘O & Q
Town/City: & 9/\'[,0% Nearest Cross Suret: ( ‘ ? = C/G'D F?ZZ @%—w
Lot: Block: Subdivision: C ( (VQ)(\S £ u,ﬁg

Liber: Folio: Parcel: ) : \ﬂ/@m

PART ONE: TYPEOF PEAMIT ACTION AND USE

1A, CHECX ALL APPLICABLE: : CUECX ALL APPLICABLE:
%anslruc! 2 Extend O AherRenovate - 120 a4t 1] Slab 17} Roam Addition 0D Porehy [ OQecx [ Shad
iJ Move G tastat [ WreckRaze 10 Selar  I2) Fireplace 17} Woodbuining Stove 3 Single family

7 Aevision (1 fepair 3 flevocable 1) Fence/Walt jcomplete Seciiond) (O Other é ‘>~Q—b€\ T‘( ()f:‘ - ’5‘:‘6{,569@
instruc!inn cosl estimate: $ Zgi O 0 O 1 - LAV‘ Lf\ 5 1 PD(_“:;— B\/L { COW-

1C. M this is a revision of a previously approved active pernt, sce Permit # /

PART TWQ: COMPLETE FORNE'W CONSTRUCTION AND EXTEND/ADDITIONS

A, Typea! sewa(je disposal; at 3 wssc 02)6:0\3: 0311 Ques:
20, Type of water supply: a1 O3 wssc oz wet 0311 Gther:

I(HREE OMPLEIEDNLYFURFENC ETI\iNINGWI\LL

Ylmght ibk feet __inches

ndicate whether the {ence or retaining walt is to be cansticted on one of the following lncations:

7] On party line/property line {3 Entirely on land of owner v ("1 On pubilic right of way/easement

1 ieroly certify that | have she authorily {@ymake the (oreqoing applicatinn, that the apphication i$ correcy, and (hat the consiruction will comiply with plons
appravell by ol agencies lisicd and | hepehy cinowlcdgc ami nccept thos 10 he » conmition los ihe issunnce ol this permit,

/)@”

Y- -0

T Signaikg# of ovwner or suthorized age:\_/"' Oute
Approved:® \/‘.A/{ T’H/l m ﬁm / /} ignn Commission

QOisapproved:

'4/23/03

Applicationyernit No.: Date lssued:

SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR INSTRUCTIONS o @




. REQUIRED DOCUMENTS MUST ACCOMPANY THIS APPLICAI

. PocE
FBEr THle STELAGE LT (L T AUl S e

scription of existing structurs(s) snd enmviocnmennal setting. mlﬁ-mmlhnwhnuuudwnﬁ:m‘
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‘b. ffGenery! description of project and its eftect on the hi | setting, and, where nppﬁct the historic distict
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Site and enviranmental setting. drawn t scale. You may use your piat Your site plan must include:

;Wu e

o the scale, north arrow, and date;
b, dimensions of all existing and proposed structures: and

c. site features such as walkways, driveways, fences, ponds. streams, trash dumpsters, mechanical squipment. and landscaping.

PLANS AND ELEVATIONS

You must submit 2 copies of plans and sfevations in a format no farger than'1 1"x 17" Plans on 8 17" x 11" paper are preferyad

3. Schemstic constroction pians, with marked dt ¥ indi
fixed features of both the existing resourceis] and the proposed wntt_

size and general type of walls, window and door openings, and ather

5. Elevations facadesl, with marked dimensiuns. clearly indicating propased wark in relation to existing construction and. when approptiate, context.
ANl materials and fixtures propased fof the exterior must be nated an the slevations drawings. An existing and a praposed elevation drawing of each
facade sftected by the propased work is required.

MATERIALS SPECIFICATIONS

General description of Is and factured items proposed for incorporation in the work of the project. This info ion may be inchuded on your
design drawings,

PHOTOGRAPHS

3. Clearly labeled photographic prints of each facade of existing resource, inchudi

g details of the afjected portons. All labels should be piaced on the
front of photagraphs.

learly label photographic prints of the resource as viewed from the public right-of-way snd ul the adxmnmg propertias. All Iabels should be placed on
the front of photographs, .

TREE SURVEY

i yre ave proposing construction adjacent 20 ar within the drepline of any tree §° ar larger in di {3t approximately 4 feet above.the ground), you
~.aclile an accurate trea survey identilying the size, lacation, and species of each iree of at least that dimension, N

ADORESSES OF ADJACENT AND CONFRONTING PROPERTY OWNERS

For ALL projects. provide an accurate kst-of adjacent and confronting property o {not J. including names, addresses, and rip codes. This fist
shauid inclyde the owners of all lots ar parcels which adjoin the parcel in question, a3 wefl as the awmeris) of ht(sl or parcel(s] which lis disectly across
the street/highway hom.the parcel in question. You can obrain this infarmati ‘rum the 0 of Assessmients and Tazation, St Monrce Street,
Rackvile, (301/279-1355). .

PLEASE PRINT ({IN BLUE OR BLACK INK) OR TYPE THIS INFORMATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE.
PLEASE STAY WITHIN THE GUIDES OF THE TEMPLATE, AS THIS Wil B§ PHOTOCOPIED DIRECTLY ONTO MAILING LABELS.
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HAWP APPLICATION: MAJLING ADDRESSES FOR NOTICING

[Owner, Owner’s Agant, Adjzcent and Confronting Piopertv Owners)

j .
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
SPEAKER’S FORM

If you wish to speak on an agenda item, please fill out this form and give it to a Historic
Preservation staff person sitting at the left end of the table in the front of the auditorium prior to

consideration of that item. The Historic Preservation Commission welcomes pubhc testimony on - .
most aoenda items.

Please print using ink, and provide your full name, complete address, and name of person/
organization that you officially represent (yourself, an adjacent property owner, citizens
association, government agency, etc). This provides a complete record and assists with future .
notification on this case. This meeting is being recorded. For audio identification, please
state your name and affiliation for the record the first time you speak on any item.

DATE: A4 -23-03-

AGENDA ITEM ON WHICH YOU WISH TO SPEAK: D@u\ Chretien (03l idy bot '\dmfo
{

HPC cose No. 18/og —03A ’“Bﬁ{é"b HisYocic ’Dis*r.\'g—\—

NAME: Mock €. Show

COMPLETE MAILING ADDRESS:__ 19310 White Groond RD.

Boyol%i MD. ’ZQ?LH

REPRESENTING (INDIVIDUAL/O RGANIZATION):

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission observes the following time
guidelines for testimony at regular meetings and hearings:

HAWP applicant’s presentation......cocevcereiirriescmeceetcee et 7 minutes
Comment by affected property owners on Master Plan designation........... 3 minutes
Comment by adjacent owners/interested parties.........ccocoovvciiiniemnsicnncnns 3 minutes
~ Comment by citizens association/interested groups.......ccvvvceverrerceererennnn. 5 minutes
Comment by elected officials/government representatives................ crreeen 7 minutes

a: speaker’s form.wpd



HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
SPEAKER’S FORM |

If you wish to speak on an agenda item, please fill out this form and give it to a Historic °
Preservation staff person sitting at the left end of the table in the front of the auditorium prior to

consideration of that item. The Historic Preservation Commission welcomes pubhc testimony on
most agenda items.

Please print using ink, and provide your full name, complete address, and name of person/
organization that you officially represent (yourself, an adjacent property owner, citizens
association, government agency, etc). This provides a complete record and assists with future .
notification on this case. This meeting is being recorded. For audio identification, please
state your name and affiliation for the record the first time you speak on any item. .

DATE: | ‘j/ 773/173

AGENDA ITEM ON WHICH YOU WISH TO SPEAK: J S// / by - D3/

NAN—IE} 7—% LloRs ZMPDMj/ﬁ | - |
COMPLETE MAILING ADDRESS:_ 9900 l/yA F A‘/PL/ /gé/ |
B&/‘w/}/ /7D 2b8Y9) |

REPRESENTING (INDIVIDUAL/ORGANIZATION): LA s/

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission observes the following time
guidelines for testimony at regular meetings and hearings:

HAWP applicant’s presentation... ..o receriereeceiecie st 7 minutes
Comment by affected property owners on Master Plan designation........... 3 minutes
- Comment by adjacent owners/interested parties................... e e 3 minutes
Comment by citizens association/interested groups...........cccveivcncinneenes 5 minutes
Comment by elected officials/government representatives................ s 7 minutes

a: speaker’s torm.wpd
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION STAFF REPORT |

Address: 19820 leite Ground Road Meeting Date: 04/23/03
Applicant:  Paul Chretien : Report Date: | 04/16/03
Resource:  Boyds Historic District Public Notice: 04/09/03
Review: HAWP ' Tax Credit: No
Case Number: 18/08-03A ’ Staff: Corri Jimenez
PROPOSAL: Construction of a utility building

RECOMMEND: Approve with conditions

CONDITIONS

1. The size of the utility building will match the square footage and/or footprint of
the adjacent barn that has been approved for 19820 White Ground Road.

2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-
batten (wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved
for the adjacent barn, are encouraged and can be approved by staff.

3. The utility building’s design will be finalized and approved at staff level.

4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree
preservation measures will be taken, 5 new trees will be planted near the new
building and arevised site plan with tree locations will be submitted.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

SIGNIFICANCE: Bozds Historic District, Master Plan Historic District #18/08
STYLE: - 19" century vernacular '
- DATE: c. 1850-1936

The Boyds Historic District is a significant site within Montgomery County because
of its cohesive grouping of residential, religious, and commercial structures that are .
characteristic of a 19" century agricultural town. Founded by Col. James A. Boyd, the
town was conveniently located for farmers along the B & O railroad who were
transporting produce for shipment, and in addition, many of the first dwellings in Boyds
were these railroad workers.



The design, setting, and building materials of the existing buildings in the district
have not changed significantly since their original construction. The Boyds Historic
District, from its originally mill era buildings to eventually B & O railroad era buildings,
very much recalls a sense of place circa 1900 -as a rural Maryland agricultural
community. '

PROPOSAL

The applicant owns an L-shaped lot that is 88,000 square feet (2 acres) in size,
located behind an existing c¢. 1900 2-story farmhouse. The applicant proposes to
construct a 41°x 66’ metal-sheathed, utility farming building that will be placed on a
poured concrete slab foundation with a standing seam metal roof. The building will be
placed 12’ from the side property line. Five additional trees are being proposed as
coverage at the property corner around this proposed utility building.

The applicant desires this building because he has a woodworking studio along

with cars and farming equipment that need to’ be protected. The applicant states in his
Historic Area Work Permit that he wishes to have these items protected.

BACKGROUND

The applicant was approved in March 2002 for a Historic Area Work Permit
(HPC Cases No. 18/08-02A, 18/08-02C) to construct a 2-story house with a side 1-%
addition as well as a 28°x 32’ 2-story barn (see approved drawings, Circles 12-13). The
Montgomery County Board of Appeals heard this case in September 2002 where the
design was finalized. It should also be noted that the applicant has worked with HPC
staff regarding the removing of trees without a Historic Area Work Permit (see Circle

14).

STAFF DISCUSSION

The Boyds Historic District is an excellent example of a traditional Maryland
agricultural community. Staff has concerns about the size and materials chosen for this
41’x 66’ metal utility building. The proposed design of the utility building is very
simplistic and is a pre-fabricated, modern building. Staff ﬁnds this project problematic
for this particular, rural district.

In 1996, the HPC approved a metal building in the Hyattstown Historic District
for the Hyattstown Volunteer Fire Department to house fire equipment, including two fire
trucks (see Circle 24). This new auxiliary building is located at 25801 Frederick Road
and Hyattstown Mill Road, and is a square, 41’x 41’ two-story metal structure behind an
existing two-story brick building.

=
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This existing building gives the HPC a sense of scale of what the current applicant
is proposing. The Hyattstown building is very large—the applicant for 19820 White
Ground Road is proposing an even larger building. The Hyattstown building is located in
a commercial part of the town—the applicant for 19820 White Ground Road is proposing
a large building in an entirely residential part of Boyds.

In addition, there are historic barn buildings within the Boyds Historic District. A
historic barn building exists at 19930 White Ground Road (see Circle 25). This red-
painted, board-and-batten building is located north of the proposed project. It is a type of
utility building that does exist in the historic district, and something that could serve as a
model for this new utility building.

While driving through the historic district, staff noted a few small, 10°x 10’ metal
outbuildings used for storage. However, most of the outbuildings in this block of the
historic district are historic, made of wood, and range from carriage houses to barns. In
addition, none of these outbuildings are 41°x 66’ in size.

Staff feels that with some modifications, this new construction can blend better
into its historic environmental setting with the new proposed house and barn the applicant
has been approved to build. Staff recommends the following:

e The utility building should not exceed the footprint/square footage of the
already approved two-story barn on the lot at 19820 White Ground Road
and should be one-story in height. The size of the proposed building, as
an auxiliary structure, is too large for this particular district.

e The building materials used in the building’s construction should be
wooden board-and-batten with perhaps some compatible fenestration.
This fenestration should also match what has been approved for the new
construction of the barn.

e. A door on this building is not articulated in the included drawings. Staff
recommends a door that will be like the approved doors that will be
constructed on the proposed two-story barn.

Staff feels these recommendations would make the building more “barn-like” than its
proposed pre-fabricated design. Overall, the building type will match better with the
historic district and its sensitive environmental setting.

Staff has received a letter of opposition from Mr. & Mrs. Mote (see Circle 15).
The Motes live at 19904 White Ground Road, adjacent to the applicant’s property and are
concerned with the size and materials of the proposed building.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the Commission approve with conditions the HAWP
application as being consistent with Chapter 25A-8(b) 3:



The proposal would enhance or aid in the protection, preservation and public or private utilization
of the historic site or historic resource located within an historic district in a manner compatible
with the historical, archaeological, architectural or cultural value of the historic site or historic
district in which an historic resource is located.

and with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards #9 & 10:

New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic materials
that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the old and shall be
compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to protect the historic integrity
of the property and its environment. '

New additions and adjacent or related new construction shall be undertaken in such a manner that
if removed in the future, the essential form and integrity of the historic property and its
environment would be unimpaired.

with conditions:

1. The size of the utility building will match the square footage and/or footprint of the adjacent
barn that has been approved for 19820 White Ground Road.

2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-batten

(wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved for the adjacent

barn, are encouraged and can be approved by staff.

The utility building’s design will be finalized and approved at staff level.

4, No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree preservation measures
will be taken, 5 new trees will be planted near the new building and a revised site plan with
tree locations will be submitted.

W

with the general conditions applicable to all Historic Area Work Permits that the
applicant shall also present any permit sets of drawings to HPC staff for review and
stamping prior to submission for permits and shall arrange for a field inspection by the
Montgomery County Department of Permitting Services (DPS), Field Services Office,
five days prior to commencement of work, and within two weeks following completion
of work.




HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
301/563-3400

APPLICATION FOR
HISTORIC AREA WORK PERMIT
ot PAAAC CARETAED

Daytime Phone No.: ‘-§ © l, ——2‘% ‘{ - ?"? 7/(5/

Tax Accovnt No.:

Name of Property Gwner: OAA_A.L/ C/\,MJ \ \VJJ Daytime PhonzNo: 3‘91/ - %q ’}q—zﬁ—.
sawes__ 05 35 \oLSESUPOR- b (o<e B N 2085

Sueet Number City Siaet
Lers
Contractom: @ D M Phone No.:

Contraclor Registration No.:

Agent for Cwner: Daytime Phone No..
Address:

LGCATION OF BUILDING/PREMISE '

lause Number: { q 292,0 ) (A’\ A = s@f' a“’( 7"\;0 é? 0 : :

weiy: P OLOS newescamssuee AL+ - CEOPPEE  Cond

tot: Black: _ Subdivision: . ' ' ' CIPRESBLLS
Liber: Folio: Pacet . wm

PART ONE: TYPE OF PEAMIT ACTION AND USE

1A, CRECX ALL APPUCABLE: : : gﬂg@@mlc;_mg:
%amtmul ) Extend (O AheriRenovate * [ %, o Y {7} Noom Addition (3 Parch (3 Deck {3 Shed A
i7J Mave G Instal O WeeckRae 1) Salar 1) Fueplace |7 ‘Wooubuming Stove ] S:ngle Family
(] Revision  CVfepair (3 Revocable "] FenceWall complete Section 4} _Ooter & LN TTH () 2 AsSedpes
13. Construction cos! estimate:  $ 'ai@ é) 0 L - ' : l/&(\ La\ \' "( eo (_E__ B\A - ()
I1C. M this is a tevisian of a previously approved active peiul, st(e Permit 7 . /

PARTTWO: COMPLETE FOR NE'W CONSTRUCTION ANO EXTEND/AUDITIONS
IR, Type af sewage dispasal: a1 {7 wsst 0276:;1&: 01 1 | Other:
0. Type of watet supply: 01. O wssc UZ)A/WeII 03 | { Qther:

PART THREE: COMPLETE ONLY FORFENCERETAINING WALL

JA. Height H’{ inches

JB. Indicate whether the lence or retaining wall is lo be canstructed on one of the loltowing Incations: '

{71 On party line/progerty line 13 Entirety on land of owner - T'} On pubtic right ol way/essement

1 herety ceetily that | have the authotity iEmale the locgoing application. that the applicatinn is correct, and that the construction will comply with plens
appaved by all agencies isted and ! hcfedy pcknowledye and accept itns Lo be a condition lar the issuance of this pernmt.

) Q. Y- 0%

1’" ! = Signaltgf of owner or suthoriesd agemt S~ Onte
Approved:” ) Far Chairpersan, Historic Pieservation Commission
Oisapproved: . Swgnature: Oate:
Application/Pesmit No.: Date Filed: Date Issued:

rais £y SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR INSTRUCTIONS ‘



REQUIRED_DOCUMENTS MUST ACCOMPANY THIS Aprucm?n;.

. PolE-
ARTYEN DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT F"AQ/%’\ T fe 6"’:9&15@ UTY LT \&&MLQ:@(
R Descnybm existing {s) snd enva 3eting. including thew historical featizes mnd signiicance:
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SdeMemwmemalsamg. &awnw:ule.MmaymyourphLMﬁeplliM

2. the scale, north arrow, and date;
b, dimensions of afl existing and proposed structures; and

¢. site featutes such as walkways, driveways, fences, ponds,

, trash dumpsters, mechanical equipment, and fandscaping.

. PLANS AND ELEVATIONS
You must submit Z copies of plans and elevations in 3 format no farger than £1° x 177, Plans on Plansmaln‘le paper are preferred.

a. Schematic construction glans. with marked dim ndi
ﬁxedl!annesnlbnmunuamgmlmmewmsedm

g location, size and general type of watis, window and door openings, and other

%, E} . {facades). with el < d!w-;-‘-

g praposed wark in celation to existing construction and, when appropriate, context.
Allma!uiismdﬁammmmmmh:mudmmemmﬁaumw1m¢dmﬁnndtwhgdeadl
facade afh 4 by the proposed work is

¥

. MATERIALS SPECIFICATIONS

General description of ials and ifa d items proposed for incarporation in the wirk of the project. This information may be included on your *
design drawings.

. PMOTOGRAPHS -

2. Clearly labeled photographic prints of sach facade ol existing . including details of the affected ponion:. Al fabels should be placed on the
front of photograghs, ’

b, Clearly label photagraphic prints of the rescwrce as viewed from the public right-of-way snd ol the adjoining properties. All Isbsis should be placed on
the frant of photographs, i

. IBEE SURVEY

W yre are proposing construction adjscent o ot 'mthin the dripline of any tree 6° or farger in diameter (at approximatety 4 feet above the ground), you
.t file an accurate tree survey identifying the size, lacation, and species ol each tree of at least that dimension,

. ADDRESSES OF ADJACENT AND CONFAONTING PROPERTY OWNERS

For ALL projects, provide an accurste ist'of adjacent and confronting property owners (not tenants), inchading names, adé: , and 2ip codes. This list
should include the owners of afl luts o parcels which adjoin the pareel in question. s well 23 the ownesis) of lotls) or parceit s} which lie directly across
mesv:whghwaybunmmnmmhumnmmuﬂmmmmhbepmndhsmnwbnmmMmoeSM
Reckville, J01/279-1355).

PLEASE PRINT (IN BLUE OR BLACX INK) UR TYPE THIS INFORMATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE.
PLEASE STAY WITHIN THE GUIDES OF THE TEMPLATE. AS THIS WILL BE PHOTOCOPIED DIRECTLY ONTO MAILING LABELS.
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AWP APPLICATION: MAILING ADDRESSES FOR NOTICING

[Owrner, Owner’s Ageni, Adjzcent and Confroniing Pioperny Owners]

Owner's mailing address

i‘ - ‘ T = Owne;’s:-kg:ﬁis mailing adiiigss I
| Powsl H CHRETIEN | Powscl H.CHAETIEN
10820 Wieite Grouncd Rel | P.0. BoK #9 |

1 BoyDS, HD 2024 | Cabin John M) 20854

- Adjacent and confronting Property Owners mailing addresses

| Boycs Pres by ferian Churta| R egidlent
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- Loyds MD 20841 | Royds, MD 20,4

Hv.c.? Li 'r.s. Shaw :
19810 White Grovnd Rd.
- Boyds, HD Qc¥4

H ré? M"JT'A Grdas QMPCVHSK{}.

Boyds, HD 2684
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Ms Jane Mote

on fle T & R Lldess |
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Montgomery Cou aryland
Department of Pe g Services

255 Rockville Pike, 2™ Flo

Rockville. Maryland 2085 v.\.\-‘AMlip
(240) 7T77-6370 Fax (240)W9/-6262 > Montgomen "/~
nttp://permits.emontgomery.org < 7
*
TTT
APPLICATION FOR BUILDING PERMIT “Op U‘A\«
BUILDING PERMIT # ConTACT ID
SEDIMENT CONTROL # SPECIAL CONDITIONS
1. ADDITIONAL APPROVALS FOR OFFICE USE ONLY-ZONING

Properties located within historic districts, municipalities
and special taxing districts require additional approvals beyond the
required Department of Permitting Services' (DPS)' building permit.

Projects located in the City of Takoma Park's Commercial
Revitalization Overlay, certain permits must be approved by the

Classification

Street Number
Board of Appeais
Checked by

City prior to commencing construction.

Please refer to Perrnit Procedures for Properties within a
Montgomery County Municipality

A. BUILDING PREMISE ADDRESS

4820 Wi ve Gfowdd Co A

Street Address
2. TYPE OF PERMIT @@\'f Ds cn( N\ % |
Q Commercial Building Q Fence/Retaining Wall Ctty State
Q Fast-Track, Commercial Q Historic Area Work : ; _
Fast-Track, Residential Q New Home Construction é(/é@% 6 % oiLens e
Q Demolition or Move; Building is 25 years or older __ YES _ NO ., | Lot Block Subdivision Parce!
3. TyPE OF WORK B. APPLICANT (COMPANY/PERSON) ‘
O Addition %)nstruct Q Move f pul & M \
O Alteration Q Demolish Q Restore/Repair Name of Company/Person Permit is to be issued to

QO Change of Use Q Foundation (Only) Q Sheet/Shore (Only)

.0 HoX K

4, IMPERVIOUS AREAS

Existing Building

/Agb,%xé SOV y) 2081 S

square feet State Zip
New Building square feet
Site square feet E I 2(7‘{ ‘{ T ?/6
p E Telephone . (Q
5. 0ST ESTIMATE N Q @ (/aj/‘ Q ‘ c§ v )
. Construction Cost Estimate %{ 000 dollars L MO S, o
i E-mail Addréss N
| 6. PRINCIPAL USE o ARCHITECT/CONTRACTOR/ENGINEER
;. O Assembly Q Multi-Family, Piggyback Townhouse }“L A
i O Bioscience Q Multi-Family, # of units NameoiFmm 7
i Q Business; Q Muiti-Family Senior, #of units 2
! Type: (Office)Q Place of Worship
Q Daycare ' Q Pool-In-Ground Contractor License Number (Montgomery County New Home Buikder
5! O Deck O Pool-Above-Ground and/or Maryland Home improvement Commission License)
Q Detached Garage Q Restaurant
Q Duplex O Retail (Mercantile) | Street Address
. Q Educational (Schools) O Retaining Wall
' Q Fencg Shed ) - City State Zip
Q Hospital Q Single Family Dwelling
Q Hotel Q Storage S SOE| Telephone FAX
1 OHot Tub Q Theaters BGGE P:E
: O Hot Tub/Deck O Townhouse {é.‘l»t ( LOM-op Prepared By
O Industrial Q Temporary Trailer
Q Institutional Q Miscellaneous - i i
: O Modular Type: Registration Number (Design Professional)

sazmend

(%)

—



7. FENCES/RETAINING WALL
O Located Entirely on Land of Owner

Q Located on Lot Line; a signed letter from lot owner(s) is attached.

X fz):rcc/‘s o ALeE T \zi,J ,

~24]% - ¥325 [#32

13. INDUSTRIALIZED MODULAR BUILDINGS & TRAILERS

Manufacturer
Model
14. MoDEL HOUSE PROGRAM

Q Initial Submittal Model Name

O Previously approvevd Referring Back to Permit #

15. REFER BACK SYSTEM
Refer Back Permit #
Model Name

16. DEVELOPMENT APPROVAL PROCESS (DAP)

Q YES, lot is subject to DAP
Q NO, lotis not subject to DAP

Q Fence/Retaining Wall Height: ft. in. : ({ 0
. : Telephone Qo E FA
8. TYPE OF SEWAGE DISPOSAL/WATER SUPPLY : < (& ca L [/3 VS €O n
Sewage Disposal - OWSSC  XdSeptic QOther ; E-mail Addre
Water Supply awssc M el QOther " E. AUTHORIZED AGENT AFFIDAVIT
o | hereby declare and affirn, under the penalty of perjury,
9. REVISIONS that y penaity of penury
Original Permit #
Q House Type Change O Site Revision  Q Structural Ib:r: duly authorized to make this permit application on
Q Other (Architectural, Electrical, Mechanical) /L/Q é/
10. SPECIAL EXCEPTION Namg of Property Owner’
O YES, lot is a Special Exception; Case # 2. The work proposed by this building permit application is
authorized by the property owner; and
Q NO, lot is not subject to Special Exception 3. Ali matters and facts set forth in this Affidavit are true
- - = S mmm e e e and correct to the best of my knowledge, information
11. COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES ONLY “and belief.
Has this space been occupied before? OYes QONo
If yes, Previoué Use . Signature of Authorized Agent Date
lmended Use F. HisTORIC DESIGNATION (ATLAS OR MASTER PLAN)
' 12. MPDU (20% Moderately Pnced Dwelllng Unlts) D Yes DNo Is the property a historic resource? YES NO

AF FIDAVIT

In applying for an exemption from the licensing requirements for
building contractors, | hereby declare and affirm, under the penalty
or perjury, that: '

1. 1 or a member of my immediate family will perform any and all
construction associated with the foregoing building permit
application;

2. The type of improvement indicated on the building permit
application is designed for use as a residence or dwelling
place for my own or my immediate family's use; and

3. Al matters and facts set forth-n this Affidavit are true and

cor ct theﬁ // ﬁ ge, information, and belief.

/ Y-2-0%

17. EXPEDITED DEVELOPMENT APPROVAL EXCISE TAX
Q YES, lot is subject to EDAET
Q NO, lot is not subject to EDAET

Sig alur of Proper@ Ow Date
Print Name
H. REQUEST FOR EXPEDITED PLAN REVIEW

Q| request to receive an Expedited Plan Review, subjectto
additional fees.

Signature Date

18. ImpPACT TAX

Q YES, building project is Subject to Impact Taxes
Q | will exercise an Impact Tax Credit, a copy is attached.
Q NO, building project is not subject to impact Taxes

R TO BE READ BY APPLICANT

Any information that the applicant has set forth in this application that is
false or misleading may result in the rejection of the application. A
condition for the issuance of this permit is that the proposed construction
comply at all times with the plans as approved by all applicable
government agencies. | hereby declare and affirm, under the penalty of
perjury, that all matters and facts set forth in this building permit

application are true and comrect to the best of my knowledge, information
and belief.

7
[@,:
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THE MARYLAND -NATIONAL CAPITAL RARK G COMMSSION
farch 6, 2003

Mr. Paul Chretien
P.O.Box 79

Cabin John, MT) 20818

Re: 19820 White Ground Road, Boyds

M. Chretien:

I am writing you this to communicate to you the
directives regarding thic stop work order and civil
the above mentioned property located within the }

kic Preservation Commission's
ion issued on February 4. 2003 for
s Historic District.

ff arborist, has determined that a
¢ties would be an appropriate

property without your having

Hditionally, the Commission has

ies list generated by the staff

is tree planting plan is

) citation will be revoked,

The Commission, with guidance from M-NCPPC
re-planting of 10 trees of deciduous and evergree
mitigation measure for the removal of the trees ol
applied for a Historic Area Work Permit (HAWP
requested that the enclosed tree planting plan wit
arborist be implemented by the end of May 2003,
implemented in full and prior to June 1, 2003, the
STATEMENT OF AGEREMENT

planting plan as illustrated. 1

cd statement of agreement, the

ite ground road will be lifted. 1

eld checking the site on June 1,

bd in its entircty, the civil citation #

1, Paul Chretien, agrees to implement the attached
understand that once the Commission receives th
stop work order imposed on my property at 1982
further understand that M-NCPPC’s arborist will
2003 and if the tree planting plan has been imple

3233755025 will be revoked.
oy // 03 A~ 10-03
¥ Paul Chretien “PHC.+ Date
- Orwner of 19820 White Ground Ra

Please make a copy of thig document for your rec(

and return the original to the
Historic Preservation Commission. If you have

ditional questions, pleage do not

MONTCOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PARK AND PLANNING, 8767 4 A AVEVUE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND 20910

WWWMACPPC- 01



19904 White Ground Road
Boyds, MD 20841
April 10, 2003

Ms. Corri L. Jimenez
Historic Preservation Planner
Montgomery County Park and Planning

Dear Madam:

Thank you for sending the information relating to Mr. Chretien's application to build a utility building at
19820 White Ground Road. We would like to ask the Historic Commission to take a very close look at this
application before approving anything like he has proposed. The justification and proposed style of the
building does not appear to be in keeping with the rural historic nature of this community.

We certainly think that any building constructed primarily with corrugated metal sides and roof would be
totally out of the historical character of the community. Trees to shield it from neighbors would either have
to be very big when planted or would take several years to shield a building of that size from view.

Mr, Chretien's lot is 2 acres, on which he intends to build a nice house and a horse barn in addition to the
utility building. He says he needs this building to store tractors, equipment, and implements to take care of
"a huge yard, a horse barn, & pastureland, a trailer for horses, a future fence, and new and existing trees." 1
don't know what be is planning to do with his two acres, but you certainly don't need a lot of equipment to
take care of two acres. We formerly owned the two acres Mr. Chretien now has pius the one acre lot
immediately adjacent. We planted trees; repaired, tore down, and built fences; and were able to take care of
these three acres, including two horses and a horse barn, quite readily with a medium size lawn tractor and
a few garden tools. If he has horses, there won't be much grass to cut. He will be wasting money if he is
buying equipment to put in trees or make a fence, cause it's much cheaper to rent the necessary equipment
when you need it.

The proposed horse barn is fairly large - - large enough to easily stall two horses (which we believe is all
that is allowed under the zoning requirements for a two acre lot) and store a horse trailer, with substantial
room leftover to store riding equipment and feed for the horses. '

We don't understand the part of his justification that refers to "all my junk cars.” Does he keep old cars to
take parts off of them as needed - - like a junk yard? Or is he refurbishing old antique cars to make them
look like new? At any rate, the plans show he does have a garage attached to the house. How many cars
does he have? No, he certainly can't leave "junk cars” to rust in the yard in a residential neighborhood. |
We believe there are laws against that. However, the utility building he is proposing will be large enough
to hold 20 or more cars.

Mr. Chretien is a contractor who builds houses for a living. We are afraid that the real purpose of this
building is to store building materials and vehicles that would be used in his business. The building he
proposed is much to large for the uses he put forth in his justification. If it is used for storing his business

materials and machines we think it would be totally out of character with the historical rural community of
Boyds.

Please give this application a thorough examination before approving it.
Sincerely,

Dwight and J ane Mote

&
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April 22, 2003

By Facsimile and U.S. Mail
301-563-3412

~ Mr. Steven Spurlock

Chairman

Historic Preservation Commission

Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission
Suite 801

1109 Spring Street

Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Re: Historic Area Work Permit Applicétion -- Paul Chretien
HPC Case No. 18/08-03A

Dear Mr. Spurlock,

. “Mr. Paul Chretien recently filed a revision to his previously-approved Historic
Area Work Permit Application to add a large, metal warehouse to his existing plan to
build a single-family home and barn on a two acre-lot in the Boyds Historic District. As
the owner of the property directly abutting Mr. Chretien’s property on two sides, I object
to his attempt to revise the previously-approved design to now include a 66-foot long, 40-
foot wide, commercial-sized metal structure in the area previously approved as open-
space pasture. B

My property, 19900 White Ground Road, is identified on Mr. Chretien’s plans as
the two-story existing house facing White Ground Road. It is located directly in front of,
and to the side of his vacant lot. My family has lived here for ten years and purchased
our home from Daniel and Jane Mote, who are incorrectly identified on Mr. Chretian’s.
blueprints as the current landowners. The Motes now live next door, on the opposite side
of our property from Mr. Chretien’s lot.

Mr. Chretien’s current application to build a “farm utility storage” building is
flawed both procedurally and substantively and should be rejected in its entirety. From a
procedural standpoint, the blueprints do not accurately reflect the currently-approved
work permit.The plans submitted show a 25-foot garage attached to the house. ‘As-Mr.
Chretien noted in his current application, there is no garage in the currently-approved
plans. Therefore, the blueprints should be updated to accurately reflect all of the
structures under proposal before any further consideration of the application occurs.



Secondly, Mr. Chretien failed to give due notice, either in this application or in his
initial application, to all “owners of lots or parcels which adjoin the parcel in question as
well as the owner(s) of lots or parcels which lie directly across the street/highway from
the parcel in question.” Mr. Michael Rubin of Boyds owns, and has owned for several

_years, the parcel of land directly behind Mr. Chretien’s lot. Mr. Rubin shares a property
line of over 345 feet with Mr. Chretien’s lot. Neither the work permit application nor the
blueprints identify Mr. Rubin as a property owner. There is no indication that Mr.
Chretien has ever complied with the notice requirement with respect to this property. In
fact, the blueprints submitted, which appear to be at least 15 years old, wrongly identify
Rockville Crushed Stone as the adjoining property owner.

Most importantly from a procedural standpoint, this “new” application must be evaluated
for what it really is -- a revision to the previously-approved plan for the two-acre lot. As
such, the commercial-sized, metal warehouse structure must be evaluated as a whole,
along with the house and barn. Indeed, item number nine of the application, which is
entitled “Revisions” requires all applicants to describe whether the application is a “site
revision” and to provide the original permit number, which Mr. Chretien has failed to do.

When the Historic Commission reviewed the imitial work permit, the approved size, style
and location of the house and barn were presumably based on the premise that they were
the sole structures to be built. Had the Commission (as well as the adjoining property
owners) known that Mr. Chretien intended to add a 66 X 41 foot metal structure, the
Commission very likely would have viewed the application in an entirely different light
and undoubtedly, would have altered, rejected or scaled back the house, the barn and the
utility building.

In the current application, Mr. Chretien justifies his need for the new building “because I
don’t have a garage.” Yet, Mr. Chretien did not raise the fact that he needed this large
storage space in his initial application. Indeed, he has offered no rationale or change of
circumstances to explain why he did not raise this issue with the original application. He
gave no previous notice of his intent to build a third structure to serve as a garage, even
though he surely was aware of this alleged “need” at the time of the original application.

In truth, it appears that Mr. Chretien failed to give notice of his true intent because he
wanted the Commission’s approval of the house and barn. He is attempting to
circumvent the process by filing revisions to the site plan on a piece-meal basis in order
limit review of the entire plan at one time. Mr. Chretien should be required to explain, in
writing, why he did not include the warehouse in the original plans and he should identify
what circumstances have changed since his first application to warrant the new addition.

For all of these reasons, this “new” application should be rejected as flawed on its face.
The procedural flaws should be corrected before any substantive consideration of the
changes to the plan. The blueprints should be updated to accurately reflect the actual
plans and the property owners. All current property owners should be given due notice of
the application. The “new” application should not be considered in isolation. A revision



to reconsider the previously-approved plan should be submitted to permit the
Commission to evaluate the size, style and location of all buildings and their relationship
to each other. Adjacent property owners should be given the opportunity to comment on
scaling back all three structures to conform with the historically rural nature of the
community. :

Substantive Objections to the New Application.

Mr. Chretien’s application describes the new structure as a “farm” building and its
principal use as a ’shed.” It is neither a “farm” nor a “shed.” The lot is a a two-acre
parcel zoned for single family residences. The commercial-sized, metal-sided warehouse
is twice the size of the proposed barn. Mr. Chretien’s professed need for this building is
unsupported by the facts presented in his application. He fails to explain why he will be
unable to house his “farming implements,” “tractors,” and woodworking shop in his barn
or basement. Indeed, Mr. Chretien has already placed a tool shed on the lot which,
combined with the currently-approved barn and basement, is- more than sufficient to
house most of these items.

A Commercial-Sized Metal Structure is Inconsistent with the Rural, Residential Nature of
the Community '

The architectural style of the residences in the historic district on White Ground Road
dates back to the late 1800’s and early 1900’s. There are no commercial buildings on
this stretch of White Ground Road. A large, modem, metal-sided warehouse structure is
inconsistent with the residential, rural nature of this community. In the last year,

approximately 1800 acres adjoining both sides of this community on White Ground Road

were set aside as permanent rural, open-space by state and county governments. The
intent of government and the local community was to preserve the open space and the
unobstructed views of the surrounding fields and forests on White Ground Road.

Mr. Chretien’s application acknowledges that he will need to plant trees to “hide the
structure” from the adjoining neighbors. He also states that he doesn’t want “to ruin the
vista of a historic zone.” Yet, this 66-foot long, 40-foot wide metal structure will clearly
change the beautiful, open, rural vista along White Ground Road. It will impact all of the
adjoining property owners.

The Lot Should Not Be Used for Commercial Purposes

Finally, the size and nature of the proposed building suggests that Mr. Chretien may
intend to use the lot, at least in part, as a storage facility for his real estate construction
business. In the last ten years, Mr. Chretien has used the lot on various occasions for a
commercial storage space. In one instance, several tons of dirt-fill from other



construction sites were transported to the lot and dumped, leaving towering mountains of
loose dirt on the lot. On other occasions, the lot has served as a storage facility for
trailers and large trucks.

The Commission should consider the fact that if the metal structure is approved, Mr.
Chretien may choose to forgo building the residence or barn and, instead, convert thq lot
into a commercial storage area for his business. To prevent this occurrence, the
Commission should stay any consideration of the storage facility until construction of the
house and barn are completed and the home is owner-occupied by Mr. Chretien and his
family. Then and only then, can the Commission truly evaluate the family’s need for
additional storage space. '

Finally, Mr. Chretien should be required to state, in writing, whether he has received any
inquiries or offers to purchase the property and whether those discussions are on-going.
He should also inform the Commission when, if ever, he intends to move his family into
the home. If, in fact, Mr. Chretien is negotiating the sale of the property, then any
consideration of a third structure to house his personal items such as junk cars or
equipment is premature. If Mr. Chretien intends to sell the property, (which appears to be

the case currently), there is no justification for constructing a large, metal storage facility

that he will not need or use in the future.

My thanks to the Commission for allowing me to express my views on the issues and
participate in the process.

Sincerely,
Laurie A. Doherty
19900 White Ground Road

Boyds, Maryland 20841
301-540-3868 '
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garage, so it's not mine to demolish, but it's going to be
there I would strongly recommend -- oh, well --

MS. JIMENEZ: Tax credits are available for the
garage, too, so -- |

MR. COHEN: I_wouldn'ﬁ own it, though. That's thé
thing. They would be buying that 16t on which the garage
sits. |

MR. SPURLOCK: Well, we'll deal with Legacy Open
Space then. Thank you very much.

(Discussion off the record.)

MR. SPURLOCK: We're going to take about a five-
minute break. | |

(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)

MR. SPURLOCK: Okay, we're going to go back on the
record noﬁ, and we're going to finish up our Historic Areé
Work Permits first. So, we're going to hear a Staff report
please for Case B. |

MS. JIMENEZ: Okay, Case B is for new construction
in the Boyds Historic District. The construction is for a
utility building that is metal sided as welllas metal roof -
- a standing seam metal roof that's going to be 41 feet by
66 feet in a quite rural historic district. The Boyds
Historic District is quite significant because it was a 19th

century agricultural town that was close to the B&O Railroad

@ |
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to the railroad to be shipped out.

The applicant owns an L-shaped lot that is
basically 88,000 square feet; about two acres and he came
forward to the Historic Preservation Commission to build a
new house that was also going to have a two-story barn. And
my Staff report is very thorough in regards to this --
drawings that were accepted by the HPC. There are also
drawings'of the 41 by 66 metal building that's beiﬁg
proposed.

Staff has -- went through the historic district in
Hyattstown and’basically found another building that was
somewhat similar that wés constructed in 1996. 1It's for a
41 by 41 story building and it's visible from Frederick Ave
-- excuse me, Frederick Road, which is what this shot was
taken of. You can see the building. It is quite large.
This is for them to house their fire trucks.

Staff also went in search of a historic building
located in Boyds‘Historic District. This is a barn building

that's probably the same size as the -- the Hyattstown

|building, though it's in bad state, but it does show you a

{|historic sample that could be constructed that somewhat

could be of what the applicant could want.
I also want to show you some historic properties.

These two properties are located right on each side of the
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applicant's property. They are historic, you know, turn-of-

the-century structures -- perhaps even older. I don't have

any dates in my head. And then this is the backyard of the

property that you saw previously that was in the very far

right-hand corner, that would basically look out at this 41
by 66 metal structure.

Staff has basically approved the project, with
various conditions. The one condition is that the size of
the utility building match the square foot and/or footprint
of the adjacent barn that has been approved by the Historic
Preservation Commission. The utility building will be one
stqry in height and be constructed of board-and-batten
(wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestration is
something that Staff thougﬁt might enhance the building a
lot, though it was not depicted in any of the drawings that
were submitted. The utility building's design will be
finalized and approved at Staff level. No existing trees
will be removed for construction on this building, and tree
preservation measures will be taken. There are five new
trees that were shown on drawings that Staff would 1ike to
see actually physically planted. There were some existing
- eicuse me -- trees that were right next to where this
fence is and Staff would like to see tree preservation go in

that area.

And, unfortunately, I don't think the applicant

@
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would like to put their testimony on the record.

MR. SPURLOCK: Any questions of Staff? Okay,
we'll hear ffom theitwo speakers and then we'll_have our
discussion. Mark Shawlénd Thomas Zurmoski —--

MR. ZUROMSKIS: 2Zuromskis.

MR. SPURLOCK:: Zuromskis; I'm sorry.

MR. SHAW: I'm Mark sShaw. I live at 19810 White
Ground Road; one of the houses shown; I have three points
of concern with the property -- wrote down, so I'll just
read it to you.

Number one, the size of the structure is very
large. This is in addition to the two-story barn that has
already been approved, which we assume horses will be kept
in. If a large utility building is located where it's
planned, the horse pasture will be diminished substantially
and that will concentrate, you know, insects and livestock
really, 1iké, right in our yard.

The second point is the material and architecture
of the building that I have prints for is not consistent
with our rural and historic setting. A few months ago Mr.
Chretien took a large of our fencerow down, you know mature
trees and the fencerow itself. Our view changed from a 10-
foot fencerow between the properties to a view of the__

graveyard and the church parking lot across the street which

@
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| we didn't previously have.

Because a trust was violated we don't feel we can
trust the -- Mr. Chretien will provide trees to enhance the
view, since he has yet to replace the trées he so callously
removed.

Finally, we question the motive of such a large
building. Since years ago we were told that Mf. Chretien --
I'm not sure how to pronounce his name -- I apologize -- had
plénned to build two dwellings on the property to sell, and
was turned down. We're not convinced he won't use this
large structure to manipulate another use for the footprint,
such as another dwelling originally intended or a business
that disrupts our quiet neighborhood.

Thank you.

MR. SPURLOCK: "Thank you.

MR. ZUROMSKIS: My name is Tom Zuromskis. I live
at 19900 White Ground Road; the second of the houses that
were in the picture. The one_ﬁhere, if you look out the
back of our house, you'll look .directly at where this
proposed building would sit. And very similar concerns as
Mr. Shaw has is that the building is much larger than nearly
all of the outbuildings in our neighborhood. Many of the
houses do have outbuildings, but they're much,:much smaller

than 40 by 60 or 41 by 66 feet. Materials are dramatically

different than any of the existing outbuildings. They're
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1all wooden batten with tin roofs, where his proposal is for

an all metal-type building. It just visually would be
dramatically different than anything that exists in the
historic district now.

I'm also concerned that it doesh't make sense. I
mean, he's got two acres of land. He's going to build --
he's got approval to build a house and a barn on that two
acres and he's talking about a building that would typically
be found on a large working farm or something like that to
store tractors and trailers and whatever else in. It just
doesn't make sense, so we're -- to be frank, somewhat
concerned that he may be planning to do some commercial-type
activities -- other things with the building and the
facility that would seriously damage the residential nature
of the neighborhood.

So, again, it just doesn't seem to my wife and I

that it makes any sense for his proposal to go forward in a

llhistoric district that's so contrary to what the district

currently is.

MR. SPURLOCK: Thank you.

MS. JIMENEZ: Mr. Chairperson -- man. I just want
to also state that there was another letter that was faxed

to the Commission -- or, to the Staff in regards to

opposition of this case that was by Lori Garrett -- excuse

||me, Dougherty, and there's also a letter in opposition to
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this that was provided with the Staff report by the Motes,
and I just wanted to at least put that on the record so that
there's not just these two people that are sitting in front
of us, but others that are --

MR. SPURLOCK: Thank you. Any discussion?

MS. VELASQUEZ: My initial reaction was -- and it
still remains -- that we approved a barn and it was my
impression that the barn was to house farm equipment and
whatever he would need to take care of his two-acre
property. So, I'm having trouble with it myself, trying to.v
see why anybody would need a building like this, and
especially on a residential two-acre lot. This is a large
lot for Bethesda, but it's not big for Boyds.

MR. HARBIT: Just to clarify, this is the same lot
that -- with the house and barn that we have been talking
about over the last year?

MS. JIMENEZ: That's correct. This is the -~ what
you have in front of you -- you got a plot map?

MR. HARBIT: Yeah.

MS. JIMENEZ: That was basically -- had to do with
what he appealed in regards to the so-called garage that was
listed.

MS. WRIGHT: It is the same.

MS. JIMENEZ: Yeah, everything --

MR. HARBIT: And just to review my memory, the

&
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two-story --

MS. JIMENEZ: It was a two-story barn that was 28
feet by 32 feet. You have elevation drawings of that, but
the physical measurements are 28 by 32.

MS. WILLIAMS: In terms of zoning -- just a

question to Staff. Is he, as a matter of right, allowed to

build another building on the lot?
MS. JIMENEZ: I asked Judy Daniels, I think it may
have been, who is in charge of the Boyds Historic Area and

she didn't really give me a direct answer if this was wrong

or right. I think she said that it was fine.

MS. WRIGHT: VYeah, I don't think there's a zoning
problem.

MS. WILLIAMS: Okay.

MS. JIMENEZ: I was also wondering about setback
because he's 12 feet from a property line.

MR. HARBIT: And the purpose‘of the building is?

MS. JIMENEZ: He's calling it a utility/storage

building. He wrote into his application that -- that he has

cars that he doesn't want to leave open to the elements.

There's lot of tractors, equipment like that that he wants
to house into this particular building.
MS. WILLIAMS: I was just going to say, you know,

it's not totally incompatible for there to be a cluster of

@
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buildings in a farm setting, so in theory I don't object to
another building. It's the size and the materials that are
not consistent with Secretary of Interior standards. And he
could always put a shed Wing addition onto his barn to cover
his cars of tractor or whatever.

So, I'would just, you know, recommend apptoval of
the staff report with the first condition being alter to
approve a building whose dimensions do not exceed, you know,
20 by 15 feet or, you know, something much smaller than
what's being pfoposed and much sméller than the approved
barn.

MS. WRIGHT: So, you're suggesting smaller than
the approved barn and you're suggesting 20 by 15 feet?

MS. WILLIAMS: That's the number I'vé thrown out
there. I -—VI would like to see a secondary resource-type
structure that doesn't compete with the barn. About what
you would --

MR. SPURLOCK: How large is the barn?

MS. JIMENEZ: The barn is -- yeah, it's 28 by 32,
but it's two stories, so I don't know if that is
something --

MR. SPURLOCK: Because 20 by 30 would be like a
three-car garage. Twenty by 15 is only one car, and if he

really does want to keep antique cars there, he doesn't get

@

many in a 15 by 20-foot space.
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MS. O'MALLEY: Well, I think originally we didn't
approve a two-story; that that was something at the.Board of
Appeals that he got the second story on the barn --
MR. SPURLOCK: Maybe a one—sto;y 20 by 30
footprint -- not to exceed; something like that?

MS. WILLIAMS: I can look at that, I guess, if it

| was compatible in terms of material and style. But I

wouldn't approve it without either reviewing drawings or
having --

MS. WRIGHT: Well, there's a series of Staff
conditions about what the materials would be.

MS. WILLIAMS: Right, okay.

MS. WRIGHT: That it would be one story in height,
board-and-batten (wood) sheathing, standing seam metal roof,
fenestration. But it does delegate approval of the final
design to staff. If you want to change your condition
saying the final design will be -- come back to the
Coﬁmission, you could say that, too.

MS. WILLIAMS: OKkay, I'll go ahead and make a

{lmotion then to approve Case No. 18/08-03A with the

conditions in the Staff report with the modification in
Condition No. 1 that the dimensions of the proposed building
not exceed 20 by 30 feet, and be one story in height as
noted in the conditions and that the proposed design come

back to the Historic Preservation Commission for our review.

5
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MS. WATKINS: I second.

MR. SPURLOCK: Any discussion? All those in
favor, raise your right hand. The motion passes
unanimously --

MS. VELASQUEZ: No, I'm opposed.

| MR. SPURLOCK: Oh, all those -- all those opposed?
The motion passes five to one; Commissioner Velasqueﬁ
opposing.

MS. WATKINS: I hav¢ one request that when he
comes back to the Commission that he provide a detailed site
plan.

MS. O'MALLEY: With the adjoining'properties
shown.

MR. SPURLOCK: Now, we'll.go to Casev—— the last
case of our preliminary consultation list. That will be
Case C please.

MS. FOTHERGILL:. This is a preliminary
consultation for a Master Plan site which is Jesup Blair
Park in Silver Spring. Jesup Blair Park is the
environmental setting for the historic Jesup Blair House.
It's 14 -- almost.14 % acres and I'm sure you all are

familiar with the park. It has come before the Commission

related to the park specifically.

Tonight, the proposal is actually related to a

@
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION STAFF REPORT

Address: 19820 White Ground Road Meeting Date: 04/23/03
Applicant:  Paul Chretien Report Date: 04/16/03
Resource:  Boyds Historic District Public Notice: 04/09/03
Review: HAWP : Tax Credit: No
Case Number: 18/08-03A Staff: Corri Jimenez
PROPOSAL: Construction of a utility building

RECOMMEND: Approve with conditions

'PROJECT DESCRIPTION

SIGNIFICANCE: Bost Historic District, Master Plan Historic District #18/08
STYLE: 19" century vernacular

DATE: c. 1850-1936

Tdmoncona cb 7o opceed 2% 38 9 laglé

CONDITIONS

he square footage and/or footpri
ute-GFound KRoad.
2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-
batten (wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved
for the adjacent barn, are encouraged and can be approved by staff.
3. The utility building’s design will be finalized and approved at s ' /?/ P Q 97 Nlﬂw
4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree '
preservation measures will be taken, 5 new trees will be planted near the
building and a revised site plan with tree locations will be submitted.

The Boyds Historic District is a significant site within Montgomery County because
of its cohesive grouping of residential, religious, and commercial structures that are
characteristic of a 19" century agricultural town. Founded by Col. James A. Boyd, the
town was conveniently located for farmers along the B & O railroad who were
transporting produce for shipment, and in addition, many of the first dwellings in Boyds
were these railroad workers.



The design, setting, and building materials of the existing buildings in the district
have not changed significantly since their original construction. The Boyds Historic
District, from its originally mill era buildings to eventually B & O railroad era buildings,
very much recalls a sense of place circa 1900 as a rural Maryland agricultural
community.

PROPOSAL

The applicant owns an L-shaped lot that is 88,000 square feet (2 acres) in size,
located behind an existing c¢. 1900 2-story farmhouse. The applicant proposes to
construct a 41°x 66’ metal-sheathed, utility farming building that will be placed on a
poured concrete slab foundation with a standing seam metal roof. The building will be
placed 12° from the side property line. Five additional trees are being proposed as
coverage at the property corner around this proposed utility building.

The applicant desires this building because he has a woodworking studio along

with cars and farming equipment that need to be protected. The applicant states in his
Historic Area Work Permit that he wishes to have these items protected.

BACKGROUND

The applicant was approved in March 2002 for a Historic Area Work Permit
(HPC Cases No. 18/08-02A, 18/08-02C) to construct a 2-story house with a side 1-%
addition as well as a 28’x 32° 2-story barn (see approved drawings, Circles 12-13). The
Montgomery County Board of Appeals heard this case in September 2002 where the
design was finalized. It should also be noted that the applicant has worked with HPC
staff regarding the removing of trees without a Historic Area Work Permit (see Circle

14). |

STAFF DISCUSSION

The Boyds Historic District is an excellent example of a traditional Maryland
agricultural community. Staff has concerns about the size and materials chosen for this
41’x 66’ metal utility building. The proposed design of the utility building is very
simplistic and is a pre-fabricated, modern building. Staff finds this project problematic
for this particular, rural district.

In 1996, the HPC approved a metal building in the Hyattstown Historic District
for the Hyattstown Volunteer Fire Department to house fire equipment, including two fire
trucks (see Circle 24). This new auxiliary building is located at 25801 Frederick Road
and Hyattstown Mill Road, and is a square, 41°x 41’ two-story metal structure behind an
existing two-story brick building.



This existing building gives the HPC a sense of scale of what the current applicant
is proposing. The Hyattstown building is very large—the applicant for 19820 White
Ground Road is proposing an even larger building. The Hyattstown building is located in
a commercial part of the town—the applicant for 19820 White Ground Road is proposing
a large building in an entirely residential part of Boyds.

In addition, there are historic barn buildings within the Boyds Historic District. A
historic barn building exists at 19930 White Ground Road (see Circle 25). This red-
painted, board-and-batten building is located north of the proposed project. It is a type of
utility building that does exist in the historic district, and something that could serve as a
model for this new utility building.

While driving through the historic district, staff noted a few small, 10’x 10’ metal
outbuildings used for storage. However, most of the outbuildings in this block of the
historic district are historic, made of wood, and range from carriage houses to barns. In
addition, none of these outbuildings are 41°x 66 in size.

Staff feels that with some modifications, this new construction can blend better
into its historic environmental setting with the new proposed house and barn the applicant
has been approved to build. Staff recommends the following:

e The utility building should not exceed the footprint/square footage of the
already approved two-story barn on the lot at 19820 White Ground Road
and should be one-story in height. The size of the proposed building, as
an auxiliary structure, is too large for this particular district.

e The building materials used in the building’s construction should be
wooden board-and-batten with perhaps some compatible fenestration.
This fenestration should also match what has been approved for the new
construction of the barn.

e A door on this building is not articulated in the included drawings. Staff
recommends a door that will be like the approved doors that will be
constructed on the proposed two-story barn.

Staff feels these recommendations would make the building more “barn-like” than its
proposed pre-fabricated design. Overall, the building type will match better with the
historic district and its sensitive environmental setting.

Staff has received a letter of opposition from Mr. & Mrs. Mote (see Circle 15).

The Motes live at 19904 White Ground Road, adjacent to the applicant’s property and are
concerned with the size and materials of the proposed building.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the Commission approve with conditions the HAWP
application as being consistent with Chapter 25A-8(b) 3:



The proposal would enhance or aid in the protection, preservation and public or private utilization
of the historic site or historic resource located within an historic district in a manner compatible
with the historical, archaeological, architectural or cultural value of the historic site or historic
district in which an historic resource is located.

and with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards #9 & 10:

New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic materials
that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the old and shall be
compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to protect the historic integrity
of the property and its environment.

New additions and adjacent or related new construction shall be undertaken in such a manner that
if removed in the future, the essential form and integrity of the historic property and its
environment would be unimpaired.

with conditions:

1. The size of the utility building will match the square footage and/or footprint of the adjacent
barn that has been approved for 19820 White Ground Road.

2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-batten

(wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved for the adjacent

barn, are encouraged and can be approved by staff.

The utility building’s design will be finalized and approved at staff level.

4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree preservation measures
will be taken, 5 new trees will be planted near the new building and a revised site plan with
tree locations will be submitted.

hed

with the general conditions applicable to all Historic Area Work Permits that the
applicant shall also present any permit sets of drawings to HPC staff for review and
stamping prior to submission for permits and shall arrange for a field inspection by the
Montgomery County Department of Permitting Services (DPS), Field Services Office,
five days prior to commencement of work, and within two weeks following completion
of work.







THE MARYLAND -NATIONAL CAP/TAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION

MEMORANDUM

DATE: W 23, 2e0>

TO: Local Advisory Panel/Town Government

FROM: Historic Preservation Section, M-NCPPC
Michele Naru, Historic _Preservatior} Planner H D P /ﬂ /9'5-0 )3 A—
Com Jimenes, Historie reservaton Plnner DPsE= o

30) bbB

SUBJECT: Historic Area Work Permit Applications - HPC Decision

The Historic Preservation Commission reviewed this project on - /9/4) 20 | /(J/u:éo é ,/}144% \39@(
A copy of the HPC decision is enclosed for your information. E%% /_( 5 J. nyY =

Thank you for providing your comments to the HPC.. Community involvement is a key
component of historic preservation in Montgomery County. If you have any questions, please do
not hesitate to call this office at (301)563-3400.

MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PARK AND PLANNING, 8787 GEORGIA AVENUIE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND 20910
’ WwWw.mncppc.org
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THE|MARYLAND- NATlONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION
: —_— | 8787 Georgia Avenue ® Silver Spring, Marylahd 20910-3760

Date: /47M4:Q 2’3/ 7/5705

MEMORANDUM
TO: Historic Area Work Permit Applicants - T
| HAwe )808-034
FROM: Gwen Wright, Coordinator '
Historic Preservation Section Dps & 30/ ¢ 5

SUBJECT: Historic Area Work Permit Applxcatlon Approval of Apphcatlon/Release of
Other Requlred Permits

Enclosed is a copy of your Historic Area Work Permit application, approved by the Historic
Preservation Commission at its recent meeting, and a transrmttal memorandum stating condmons
(if any) of approval. :

You may now apply for a county building permit from the Department of Permitting Services
(DPS) at 255 Rockville Pike, second floor, in Rockville. Please note that although your work has

‘been approved by the Historic Preservation Commission, it must also be approved by DPS before
work can begin.

When you file for your building permit at DPS, you must take with you the enclosed forms, as o
well as the Historic Area Work Permit that will be mailed to you directly from DPS. These forms

are proof that the Historic Preservation Commission has reviewed your project. For further

information about filing procedures or materials for your county building permlt review, please
call DPS at 240-777-6370.

7\4&' your project changes in any way from the approved plans, either before you apply for your
building permit or even after the work has begun, please contact the Historic Preservation -
Commission staff at 301-563-3400.

Please also note that you must arrange for a field inspection for conformance with your approved
HAWRP plans. Please inform DPS/Field Services at 240-777-6210 or online @ permlts emontgo-
mery.org of your anticipated work schedule.

Thank you very much for your patience and good luck with your project!

C:“meapr.“pd



THE MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION

April 23, 2002

MEMORANDUM

TO: Robert Hubbard, Director
‘ Department of Permitting Services

*

FROM: Gwen Wright, Coordinator A
Historic Preservation

SUBJECT: Historic Area Work Permit  18/08-03A DPS No. 301668

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission has reviewed the attached
application for a Historic Area Work Permit. This application was:

Approved Denied X _ Approved with Conditions:

1., The size of the utility building’s dimensions will not exceed 20°x 30.’ .

2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-batten (wood) with a standing

seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved for the adjacent barn, are encouraged and can be approved by

staff.

The utility building’s design will come back to the HPC for final review.

4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree preservation measures will be taken, 5
new trees will be planted near the new building and a revised site plan with tree locations will be submitted.

w

and subject to the general conditions that 1) HPC Staff will review and stamp the construction
drawings prior to the applicant’s applying for a building permit with DPS.

THE BUILDING PERMIT FOR THIS PROJECT SHALL BE ISSUED CONDITIONAL
UPON ADHERENCE TO THE APPROVED HISTORIC AREA WORK PERMIT (HAWP).

Applicant: Paul Chretien
8533 Horseshoe Lane
Potomac, MD 20854

MONTGOMERY COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PARK AND PLANNING, 8787 GEORGIA AVENUE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND 20910
WWW.mncppc. org



EPARTT  DFPERMITTING SERVICES ~ .
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
301/563-3400

APPLICATION FOR

HISTORlC AREA WORK PERMIT

_ Cun(actfcrsnn. PM{ L—— O\M\ LJ\)
Daytime ﬁlmne No.: ‘:3 & L - 7/@ q - —“*’? 2/3/

Tax Account No.:

Name of Property Owner: OAA/\,(/ C/\WM{\@ Dayﬂme Phone No: 3‘:9 L - 2‘% C{ h h}q'zj-
s __ 005 37> VWO SESUOE- [ b» Q0SB AL D 205

Sueet Number City Steer Zip Cols
- = .
Conwacion: @ 0 )\L’m Phone No.:

Contractor Registration No.:

Agent for Gwner: : Daytime Phone No.: - -
Address:
LOCATION OF BUILDING/PREMISE

Hause Number: ( q gZ/Z/\-/ L,S ‘A’\ (e' S&'&a% ‘Q/ /) '
Tawe/City: P) m QS ‘ Mearest Cross Sueet: (A d} = C/&O PPA @%ﬁD -
Lot: Biock: Subdivision: C ( (M\S @ L(,ﬁ,%

Liber: Folia: Parcel: \Z/g.m

PART ONE; TYPEOF PERMIT ACTION AND USE

1A, CHECX AtL APPLICAGLE: : gc'( AL M'FUCAGLE

‘X/Eansxmcx [ Extend O AherRenovate - I2IAC ) stab i) Room Addition  (J Parch (3 Deck (J Shed
{J Move Goinstat O WreckRate {1} Salar (] Fieplace {7} ‘Naodburning Stove 3 Single Family

] Revision (1 fepair G Revocable 1l fence/Wall{complete Sectiond} (O Other: ? %Q—‘f\ T% fa B 6‘:\—6@@{:‘
13, Construction cast estimate:  § '2{4 Q @ 0 i - - J{\ Lf\ Y v( PDL_E. ‘?3\/‘ { L()“‘:’
[

2

1C. this is a revision of a mieviousty approved active perant, see Permit # /

PART TWQ: COMPLETE FOR NEW CONSTRUCTIUN AND EXTEND/AUDITIONS

8. Type ol sewage dispasal: a1 £) wssC 02)6«"&: 011{ 1 Oer:

20. Type of warer supply: 0! OJ wssC DT)(WcII 03 1 Other:

PART THAEE: COMPLETE ONLY FOR FENCE/RETAINING WALL

JA. Heght !q feet inches

18. Indicate whether the feace af retaining wall is to be canstiucied on one ol the lollowing lncations:

i1 On panty line/propesty line {7 Entirely on fand ol owner I-1 On puttiic right ol way/easement

1 heroly cortly that | have the antharity the lotegoing applicatin, 1hal the application is coreci, and that the consiruction wiil comply with plons
approved by ail agencics listed and | hefehy Acknowicdye and accept iirs (o lie a condhition lac the issuance of this perml,

O q4-2-0%

A ] “ .
? ¥ Signatheg al ovwmer or authorired agent v ) Date
Approved: \/W ﬂ%\ &YV)& %)W 4 /L . "%
Qisapproved: - Signature; g/ 7 3 / 0 2

Application/Permiit No.: ;( 2[ y? B %gf' ‘,l 5! ‘é Qate lssued

e emima SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR INSTRUCTIONS




HAWP APPLICATION: MAJLING ADDRESSES FOR NOTICING

[Owner, Owner’s Ag2nt, Adjzcent and Confronting Property Owners]

| Owner’s mailing address Owner’ s»_;tgezﬂ-s mailing addr=ss
Dovr| H. CHRETIEN | Pok H. CHAETIEN
Q870 Wiite Groumipd| P-0- BOX 74 |
W BoyDs, MD 205y | Cabiv Jobn MD 2035

- Adjacent and confronting Property Owners mailing addresses

Readent |
K C[Ol \/\J‘ i }.(ﬁ'érCunc’{P(j
\chdS/ MDD 2084

_ Qo\r i s Pres foy teran Charda
(i 149 &2 Wwite Ground Rl

e £ L, Si/zaw_ - Mo f MysTucias 2uromskis
J[ (G810 ilte Grownd /Q((.; ‘q T 00 Witte Grownd ?u’ |

B_OYC(;’ MD QAoye| \__Srvo(_g MDD 2684

Remtert Tome STE | Miog Ly, Puru Giti am

I | mC{U‘f W ile 6mundM [4¢10 [/Uh”kému”dpd;

| Boyds, MD dozul ,\ Boyds, MD zes«1

9?07 WMW i,

| 'Hﬁg\&no Mcb/“' S S |
! ﬂa‘:“’”'/":‘“‘"mx
! ,,L/ e -

2 addro¥soyt aotiginy kb



« o REQUIRED DOCUMENTS MUST ACCOMPANY THIS APPLICALIUN,
| - Pecs
WRITTEN DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT e R be t’MA (Q&?« UT Ly T (ﬁ\eﬂ Lo ; Q c

a  Description of existing suucture{s) and envionmental setting, inchiding theis historical festures and significance:

O AN TAIN B &Mb\\WL p\/\,‘\t-. A W bE

%MD A ol QAMNED -g CASTURE Cpa Y N ,

TSR got WOLSES D PuTuUlE CEICE | [REPR

W A STIo6 YOEES A KeEE(D TeD CEBLS

R PER e < MPLETESTS S0 sted= T =5
E5 PECh bUCY @5_,4;«5‘“‘».3;;‘ RS S A S N B Y R & §F‘%Q
PlaTOACT 4 T VPP ' T T AT WouLD Be
N oo (De \E X Lery ML TV SUNE. Ccpes

‘b. Gener3l description of praject and its efftect on the historic {s) me‘...- tal setting, and, where nppliubh nnhmb@slmt

Q:Ql}x\\\()ﬂ ElT” OU T 1deE 1o “ \Nv:,

W\ S DE I Hﬁ%?@é/\( e, MED T

v\L(,f/O D RO Lol ToL ek L0 L0 (,
A0pLS 4 CpEes THeT T T HeY UG \@,ﬁaMmg
o Q@»P“q* Whde D oDEDLGE. T [’&’OPGQ‘

2 PP T HEL TREE<S 1o H’«-O- TRE STRMCSule
poanEM o0, Twe- MAITe D00 &Q,gﬁ&@‘aa

Site and environmental setting, drawn to scale. You may usa your piat Your site pian must incfude:

a. the scale, nonth arrow, and date;
b, dimensians af 3l existing and proposed structures: and

¢. site features such as walkways, driveways. fences, ponds, streams, trash dumpsters, mechanical equip and landscaping.

3. PLANS AND ELEVATIONS

You mus? submit 2 copies of plans and elevations in 3 format no farger than 31° x 17", Plans on 8 1;7° x 11° paper are preferred.

a  Schematic construction plans. with marked di ions, indicating location, size and general type of walis. window and door openings, and other
fxed fi of both the existing 21s) and the proposed work. :

Elevations [facades), with marked dimensions, clearly indicating proposed wark in refation to-existing construction and, when appropriate, context.

All materials and fixtures proposed for the exterior must be noted on the sisvations drawings. An existing and 2 proposed elevation drmir;gui 2ach
facade affected by the proposed work is ired

¢

s, MATERIALS SPECIFICATIONS

General description of materials and faciured items prap

d for incorporation in the work of the project. This inf
design drawings.

ion may be included on your

5. PHOTOGRAPHS

a. Clearly fabeled phatographic prints nl' each facade of existing resaurce, including details of the affected partians. Al lsbels shauld be glaced on the
front of photographs.

b, Clearly label photographic prints of the resourcs as viewed irom the public right- -af-way snd of the adwmmg properties, All Iabels should be placed an
the front of photographs. .

6. TREE SURVEY

it yrr are propasing construction adiacent to or within the dnplme of any tree 6° or larger in diameter {at apprnxlmneiy 4 feet sbove the gronnd). you
¢ file an accurate trea survey identifying the size, location, and species af sach tree of atieast that dimension,

7. ADDRESSES OF ADJACENT AND CONFRONTING PROPERTY OWNERS

For ALL projects, provide an accurata fistol adjacent and confronting property gwners [not tenants), including names, addresses, and gip codes, This fist
shauld include the awners of all lots or parcels which adjoin the parcet in question, as wefl a3 the awnerls) of lotis) or parcells) which lis directly acrass

the streethighway from the parcel in question. You can obnain this mfnrmanon from the (Jepartment of Assessments and Taxation, 51 Monroe Slnet.
RockviBe, {301/279-1355).

PLEASE PRINT (IN BLUE OR BLACX INK) OR TYPE THIS INFORMATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE.
PLEASE STAY WITHIN THE GUIDES OF THE TEMPLATE. AS THIS Wit B@ PHOTOCOPIED DIRECTLY ONTO MAILING LABELS.




HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
SPEAKER’S FORM -

If you wish to speak on an agenda item, please fill out this form and give it to a Historic -
Preservation staff person sitting at the left end of the table in the front of the auditorium prior to

consideration of that item. The Historic Preservation Commission welcomes pubhc testimony on
most agenda items.

Please print using ink, and provide your full name, complete address, and name of person/
organization that you officially represent (yourself, an adjacent property owner, citizens
association, government agency, etc). This provides a complete record and assists with future .
notification on this case. This meeting is being recorded. For audio identification, please
state your name and affiliation for the record the first time you speak on any item.

DATE: 4 -23-03

AGENDA ITEM ON WHICH YOU WISH TO SPEAK: Tyl Chredien (udility bot \dmgj
’ .
HPC cose No. |18/08—-03A — BM{;A'& His¥yocic FD"\S*HQ:\-

NAME: Moark €. Showw

COMPLETE MAILING ADDRESS:__ {§810 White Groond RD.

_Boﬁ\/clgi MD. ’ZQ‘K‘—H

REPRESENTING (INDIVIDUAL/ORGANIZATION):

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission observes the following time
guidelines for testimony at regular meetings and hearings:

HAWP applicant’s Presentalion.....uoveeemcueiimnmisminmsisinne e 7 minutes
Comment by affected property owners on Master Plan designation........... 3 minutes
Comment by adjacent owners/interested Parties.........ccoouevviereniinicienneenne 3 minutes
Comment by citizens association/interested Groups.......ccoocevveiineneneecenne 5 minutes
Comment by elected otficials/government representatives................ e 7 minutes

a: speaker’s torm.wpd



HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
SPEAKER’S FORM ’

If you wish to speak on an agenda item, please fill out this form and give it to a Historic
Preservation staff person sitting at the left end of the table in the front of the auditorium prior to

consideration of that item: The Historic Preservation Commission welcomes public testimony on
most agenda items.

Please print using ink, and provide your full name, complete address, and name of person/
organization that you officially represent (yourself, an adjacent property owner, citizens
association, government agency, etc). This provides a complete record and assists with future
notification on this case. This meeting is being recorded. For audio identification, please
state your name and affiliation for the record the first time you speak on any item.

DATE: j, 7/3/173

AGENDA ITEM ON WHICH YOU WISH TO SPEAK:___/ 8// / 6y - D3/

N.&Stg: T/Obfms ZMFDH,SA’ S ' |
COMPLETE MAILING ADDRESS: }9’499 Wh. o A/M/nd /t)a/ v
Ef;/w/g LI 28y '

REPRESENTING (INDIVIDUAL/ORGANIZATIONY: L AU Mirvd )

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission observes the following time
guidelines for testimony at regular meetings and hearings:

HAWP applicant’s PEESEILALION. corevveoveseascesseesesemteeesseeeessens et ss s sons 7 minutes
Comment by affected property owners on Master Plan designation........... 3 minutes
Comment by adjacent owners/interested parties..........ccoovveeveenincrinenieiene. 3 minutes

~ Comment by citizens association/interested groups......c.c.coeeveuererercrnrnrenn. 5 minutes
Comment by elected officials/government representatives........coceveeucnee. 7 minutes

a: speaker’s form.wpd



II B.
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION STAFF REPORT

Address: 19820 White Ground Road Meeting Date: . 04/23/03
Applicant:  Paul Chretien ' Report Date: 04/16/03
Resource:  Boyds Historic District Public Notice: 04/09/03 .
Review: HAWP Tax Credit: No
Case Number: 18/08-03A Staff: Corri Jimenez
PROPOSAL: Construction of a utility building

'~ RECOMMEND:  Approve with conditions

CONDITIONS

1. The size of the utility building will match the square footage and/or footprint of
the adjacent barn that has been approved for 19820 White Ground Road.
2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-
* batten (wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved
for the adjacent barn, are encouraged and can be approved by staff.
The utility building’s design will be finalized and approved at staff level.
4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree
preservation measures will be taken, 5 new trees will be planted near the new
building and a revised site plan with tree locations will be submitted.

(98

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

SIGNIFICANCE: st Historic District, Master Plan Historic District #1 8/08
STYLE: 9" century vernacular

DATE: c. 1850 1936

The Boyds Historic District is a significant site within Montgomery County because
of its cohesive grouplng of residential, religious, and commercial structures that are
characteristic of a 19" century agricultural town. Founded by Col. James A. Boyd, the
town was conveniently located for farmers along the B & O railroad who were
transporting produce for shipment, and in addition, many of the first dwellmgs in Boyds
were these railroad workers.

O



The design, setting, and building materials of the existing buildings in the district
have not changed significantly since their original construction. The Boyds Historic
District, from its originally mill era buildings to eventually B & O railroad era buildings,
very much recalls a sense of place circa 1900 as a rural Maryland agricultural
community.

PROPOSAL

The applicant owns an L-shaped lot that is 88,000 square feet (2 acres) in size,
located behind an existing c. 1900 2-story farmhouse. The applicant proposes to
construct a 41’x 66’ metal-sheathed, utility farming building that will be placed on a
poured concrete slab foundation with a standing seam metal roof. The building will be
placed 12’ from the side property line. Five additional trees are being proposed as
coverage at the property corner around this proposed utility building.

The applicant desires this building because he has a woodworking studio along

with cars and farming equipment that need to be protected. The applicant states in his
Historic Area Work Permit that he wishes to have these items protected.

BACKGROUND

The applicant was approved in March 2002 for a Historic Area Work Permit
(HPC Cases No. 18/08-02A, 18/08-02C) to construct a 2-story house with a side 1-%
addition as well as a 28’x 32’ 2-story barn (see approved drawings, Circles 12-13). The
Montgomery County Board of Appeals heard this case in September 2002 where the
design was finalized. It should also be noted that the applicant has worked with HPC
staff regarding the removing of trees without a Historic Area Work Permit (see Circle
14). :

STAFF DISCUSSION

The Boyds Historic District is an excellent example of a traditional Maryland
agricultural community. Staff has concerns about the size and materials chosen for this
41°x 66’ metal utility building. The proposed design of the utility building is very
simplistic and is a pre-fabricated, modern building. Staff finds this project problematic
for this particular, rural district.

In 1996, the HPC approved a metal building in the Hyattstown Historic District
for the Hyattstown Volunteer Fire Department to house fire equipment, including two fire
trucks (see Circle 24). This new auxiliary building is located at 25801 Frederick Road
and Hyattstown Mill Road, and is a square, 41°x 41’ two-story metal structure behind an

existing two-story brick building.
P,



This existing building gives the HPC a sense of scale of what the current applicant
is proposing. The Hyattstown building is very large—the applicant for 19820 White
Ground Road is proposing an even larger building. The Hyattstown building is located in
a commercial part of the town—the applicant for 19820 White Ground Road is proposing
a large building in an entirely residential part of Boyds.

In addition, there are historic barn buildings within the Boyds Historic District. A
historic barn building exists at 19930 White Ground Road (see Circle 25). This red-
painted, board-and-batten building is located north of the proposed project. It is a type of
utility building that does exist in the historic district, and something that could serve as a
model for this new utility building.

While driving through the historic district, staff noted a few small, 10°x 10’ metal
outbuildings used for storage. However, most of the outbuildings in this block of the
historic district are historic, made of wood, and range from carriage houses to barns. In
addition, none of these outbuildings are 41°x 66’ in size.

Staff feels that with some modifications, this new construction can blend better-
into its historic environmental setting with the new proposed house and barn the applicant
has been approved to build. Staff recommends the following:

o The utility building should not exceed the footprint/square footage of the
already approved two-story barn on the lot at 19820 White Ground Road
and should be one-story in height. The size of the proposed building, as
an auxiliary structure, is too large for this particular district.

e The building materials used in the building’s construction should be
wooden board-and-batten with perhaps some compatible fenestration.
This fenestration should also match what has been approved for the new
construction of the barn.

. A door on this building is not articulated in the included drawings. Staff
recommends a door that will be like the approved doors that will be
constructed on the proposed two-story barn.

Staff feels these recommendations would make the building more “bam-like” than its
proposed pre-fabricated design. Overall, the building type will match better with the
historic district and its sensitive environmental setting. :

Staff has received a letter of opposition from Mr. & Mrs. Mote (see Circle 15).

The Motes live at 19904 White Ground Road, adjacent to the applicant’s property and are
concerned with the size and materials of the proposed building.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the Commission approve with conditions the HAWP
application as being consistent with Chapter 25A-8(b) 3:



The proposal would enhance or aid in the protection, preservation and public or private utilization
of the historic site or historic resource located within an historic district in a2 manner compatible
with the historical, archaeological, architectural or cultural value of the historic site or historic
district in which an historic resource is located.

and with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards #9 & 10:

New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic materials
that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the old and shall be
compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to protect the historic integrity
of the property and its environment.

New additions and adjacent or related new construction shall be undertaken in such a manner that
if removed in the future, the essential form and integrity of the historic property and its
environment would be unimpaired.

with co_nditions:

1. The size of the utility building will match the square footage and/or footprint of the adjacent
barn that has been approved for 19820 White Ground Road.

2. The utility building will be one-story in height, and be constructed of board-and-batten
(wood) with a standing seam metal roof. Fenestrations, like that approved for the adjacent
barn, are encouraged and can be approved by staff.

3. The utility building’s design will be finalized and approved at staff level.

4. No existing trees will be removed for construction of this building, tree preservation measures
will be taken, 5 new trees will be planted near the new building and a revised site plan with
tree locations will be submitted. '

with the general conditions applicable to all Historic Area Work Permits that the
applicant shall also present any permit sets of drawings to HPC staff for review and
stamping prior to submission for permits and shall arrange for a field inspection by the
Montgomery County Department of Permitting Services (DPS), Field Services Office;
five days prior to commencement of work, and within two weeks following completion
of work.
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSlON
301/563-3400

APPLICATION FOR

HISTORIC AREA WORK PERMIT

 comsarrezom __ DA C C/\LRE_Y\E:Q
Daytime I;ImneNn: ? O L -—"Z/’q, q - —“]"‘}' 2'3/

Tax Account No.:

Name of Property Owner: OML; O\M@T\ZJ‘) Daytime Phane No.: 3‘9L - (2"{16{ q_q,-z's——

Streer Number Staet 2ip Co‘lc
Contractorr: @ o F"‘m Phone No.:

Contractoe Alegistration No.:

Agent for Owner: Daytime Phone No.:
Address: '

LOCATION OF BUILDING/PREMISE

msetnter_(§ 20 D vE fabou S0 EN
ToverGity; P) o Q‘) NewestCrazs Street: {1 "!‘ - (,,C,O ‘ ] @%M)
Lot: Btock: _ Subdivision: - CLI\M 6 @ ('L-ffé »

Liber: - Falio: face: . \Lgm

PART ONE: TYPE Of PEAMIT ACTION AND USE

1A, CHECK ALL APPLICABLE: : : ‘ CHECXALL APPUICANLE: ,
\gﬁam r:l txterd (3 AnterRenovate - AT 1) Sb 17 Room Addition (3 Parch (3 Deck O Shed ’
i3 Move G tnstal O WreckMlaze 11} Solar 12} Feeptace 1] ‘Wooiburning Stave O single Family
[1 Aevision €1 flepair J fRevocabte i1 Fen:uWall(:nmplueSetnon 9 O Ower ? b@—‘f\ T\( Ff' 6TSW
13. Construction cast esti H ‘25 4 Q 0 0 £ - : M(\ La\ N "'t PDLF»— 6\"’ t LO
IC. M1 this is a revision of a previously appraved active permt, sctv.; Permit 7 /

PARTTWO: COMPLETE FOR NEW CONSTRUCTION AND EXTEND/AUDITIONS

ZA. Type of sewaqe disposat: 01 (3 wsse nZ)uni: 03t t Quher:

70 Type of water supply; ot O wsse uz)(wcn 031 1 Other:

PART fHﬂEE COMPLETE UNLY FOR FENCEMETAINING WALL

JA. Ueight lq leet inches

18. Indicate whether the fence ar retaining wall is to be canstructed on one of the foitowing lacations:

I’} On party linesprogerty ine lj Entirely an land of awner 7 -1 On pubic right of way/easement

1 heretry ceelify that | have the authouty the forenoing application, that the application is carrect, and that the construction will camply with plons’
approved by oif agencies listed aad | hefehy pcknowledge and accent this to he a comhtion for the issunnce of this permit.

OA Q/M * btw’L 0%

(; ’ = Signatlgf of owner or authorired mw“ ) Once
Appraved:” ) For Chairperson, Mistoric Preservation Commission
Disapproved: . Signature: C ) Cate: -
Application/Petnut No.: Date Filed: Date tssued:

Tt 72179 SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR INSTRUCTIONS ’ @
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REQUIRED DOCUMENTS MUST ACCOMPANY THIS APPLICAIIUN,
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including thes historicat teatures and significance:

and emviesnmental setting,
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NRITTEN DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT

L 8

‘. G descrigtion of project end its effect on the historic resource(s), the environmental setting, wnd, where h
M;{», el ers OuTs e TO \i&e»
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Site and environmemal setting, drawn t scale. anmmﬂnhlmﬂnmm

a. the scale, north armow, and date;

b., dimensions of all existing and proposed structures; snd

¢ sitef such ay

ys. fences, ponds, streams, trash dumpsters, mechanical equinment, and landscaping.

. PLANS AND ELEVATIONS

2 Schematic constraction plans. with marked dimensions, indicating location, size and general type of walls, window and door openings, and ather
fixed features of both the existing rescuscels) and the propased work.

4. Elevations (f 1, with mark JMMMWMhmﬁmmmmmmmﬁmm
all matetials and & pased for the ior must he nated on the slevations drawings. An existing and 2 proposed elevation drawing of each
facade affected by the proposed wosk is required.

. MATERIALS SPECIFICATIONS

General description of materials and manufactured items proposed for incorporation in the wark of the praject. This information muy be inchuded on your
design drawings.

. PHOYOGRAPHS

3. Cleady tabefed phatagraphic prints of each facade of existing resource, including details of the aftected portians. All labels should be placed on the
front of photographs.

b. Glearly fabei photegraphic prints of the resaurcs s viewed from the public right-of-way snd of the adjoining graperties, Al lsbels shauld be placed an
the front of photographs. .

. TREE SURVEY

i yrr- are propasing construction adjscent 1o ar within the dugline ol any tree 6 or larger in diameter (at approximately 4 feet above the ground), you
.t lile an accurate tree survey identifying the size, location, and species of each tree of at feast that dimension.

. ADDAESSES OF ADJACENT ANG CONFRONTING PRGPERTY OWNERS

h&mapﬂmmhdmmm“mmlmml inchuding names, addresses, and zip codes. This kst
should inClade the awners of ¥l lats sf parcels which adiin the parcel in question, a3 well a3 the avwnerfs] of lot{s] or parcel{s} which e directly scross
streethighway

the mmmnwmhnmommmmmmhmmdﬂsmmhmﬂMumeSM
Rockville, (301/279-1355).

PLEASE PRINT {IN SLUE OR SLACX INX) OR TYPE THIS INFORMATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE.
PLEASE STAY WITHIN THE GUIDES OF THE TEMPLATE. AS THIS WILL BE PROTOCOPIED DIRECTLY ONTO MASLING LABERS.

IS
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AWP APPLICATION: MAJLING ADDRESSES FOR NOTICING

[Owner, Owner's Ageni. Adjzcen

t and Confroniing Pioperty Owners]

{ Owner’ s mailing address

i ’-)&;,1,1 H (HHET/E/\/

1@ 8 2¢ Whate Grounc Rl 1

i BOyDS, MD 2024

| Owner’s=cgeats mailing add;'ess
Powl H CHAETIEN
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ohn M_D 20854

- Adjacent and 'éonfrontina Property Owners mailing addresses

| 30\1 cis Presby {&nam Churda
Q&2 lmte Giouncdl /lcl

! 3OL{CIS!HD 20841

Regsdent
(4 qOj
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Gii qm
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255 Rockville Pike, 2™ Flo

Montgomery Coun aryland A
Department of Pe g Services Rockville. Maryland 2085 o MF,P-
(240) 777-6370 Fax (240) 717-6262 > Montgomen /e
nttp://permits.emontgomery.org : < R4
> SERTTITIRER ¢
' 1L
2omn «
APPLICATION FOR BUILDING PERMIT Oy s
| BUILDING PERMIT # CONTACT ID
. SEDIMENT CONTROL # SPECIAL CONDITIONS
1. ADDITIONAL APPROVALS FOR OFFICE USE ONLY-ZONING

' Properties located within historic districts, municipalities
and special taxing districts require additional approvals beyond the
required Department of Permitting Services’' (DPS)' building permit.

Projects located in the City of Takoma Park's Commercial
Revitalization Overlay, certain permits must be approved by the
City prior to commencing construction.

i Please refer to Permit Procedures for Properties within a

Classification

Street Number
Board of Appeals
Checked by

A. BUILDING PREMISE ADDRESS

14920 Wihve loudd FoAld

! Montgomery County Municipality Street Address

3 TYPE OF PERMIT @@%Dé Qm( ) %“’{ |

. Q0 Commercial Building Q Fence/Retaining Wall City State zp

. O Fast-Track, Commercial Q Historic Area Work i )

7> Fast-Track, Residential O New Home Construction CL BRI é Wb OS]
/0 Demolition or Move; Building is 25 years or older __ YES _ NO ., | Lot Block Subdivision Parcel

i3, TYPE OF WORK B. APPLICANT (COMPANY/PERSON)

Q Addition %’nstruct Q Move PM(V O M\

i QO Alteration 0 Demolish Name of Company/Person Permit is to be issued to

: QO Change of Use Q Foundation (Only)

Q Restore/Repair
Q Sheet/Shore (Only)

R O $9X K

- 4. IMPERVIOUS AREAS Mailing Address @
% | e \ R
A P S0\ ) 20218
! Existing Building square feet City State Zip
i New Building Z Za Q Ez square feet : . _
~Site square feet ‘BQD I — Zéf 4{ s 0
- 5 P E Telephone . i FAX
S oST ESTIMATE - L Q (/6‘/(/‘ Q
. Construction Cost Estimate %{, 0001 dollars L o @ (O > RaZed
; v . E-mail Address Y
| 6. PRINCIPAL USE C. ARCHITECT/CONTRACTOR/ENGINEER
i O Assembly QO Multi-Family, Piggyback Townhouse Y‘L ,>/
\ QO Bioscience Q Multi-Family, # of units N = 7
i O Business; Q Multi-Family Senior, #of units ame of Firm
| Type: (Office)Q Place of Worship
i O Daycare Q Pookln-Ground Contractor License Number (Montgomery Cc_;ur_\ty Ngw Home Builder
i O Deck O Pook-Above-Ground and/or Maryland Home Improvement Commission License)
QO Detached Garage Q Restaurant
i O Duplex Q Retail (Mercantile) Street Address
QO Educational {Schools) Q Retaining Wall
i Q Fencg Shed City State Zip
Q Hospital Q Single Family Dwelling
Q Hotel Q Storage 5 5@@ Telephone FAX
i O Hot Tub Q Theaters hCCE Z . ‘
. O Hot Tub/Deck O Townhouse {5% (O = bians Prepared By
Q Industrial Q Temporary Trailer
Q Institutional Q Miscellaneous - - -
Q Modular Type: - Registration Number (Design Professional)

=




7. FENCES/RETAINING WALL .
Q tocated Entirely on Land of Owner

O Located on Lot Line; a signed letter from lot owner(s) is attached.

D. CONTACT ‘»ON

oL clkex e

Mmoo -24% - FFes /mfZ

QO Initial Submittal Model Name

Q Previously approve‘d Referring Back to Permit #

15. REeFER BACK SYSTEM
Refer Back Permit #
Model Name

16. DEVELOPMENT APPROVAL PROCESs (DAP)

Q YES, lot is subject to DAP
Q NO, lotis not subject to DAP

Q Fence/Retaining Wall Height: ft. in.
: Telenbone Co ’C FA
8. TYPE OF SEWAGE DISPOSAL/WATER SUPPLY : (2 ca L l/d VS €O
Sewage Disposal owssC  XdSeptic  OOther  E-mai A“’e\‘ |
Water Supply awssc MVell QOther E I(\UTHORIZED AGENT AFFIDAVIT
o | hereby declare and affirm, under th I jury,
9 REVISIONS th; eby de d affirm, under the penalty of perjury
Original Permit #
Q House Type Change  Q Site Revision  Q Structural L::\ duly authorized to make this permit application on
Q Other (Architectural, Eiectrical, Mechanical) /L/Q Z/
10. SPECIAL EXCEPTION Na?n\f of Property Owrter’”
Q' YES, lot is a Special Exception; Case # 2. The work proposed by this building permit application is
authorized by the property owner, and
Q0 NO, lot is not subject to Special Exception 3. All matters and facts set forth in this Affidavit are true
: - - e s and correct to the best of my knowledge, information
11. COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES ONLY and belief.
Has this space been occupied before? QYes 0QONo
lfyes, Previous Use Signature of Authorized Agent Date
Intended Use F. HisTORIC DESIGNATION (ATLAS OR MASTER PLAN)
_ _12 MPDU (20% Moderately Pnced Dwelllng Unlts) D Yes DNo Is the property a historic resource? YES NO
13. INDUSTRIALIZED MODULAR BUILDINGS & TRAILERS T T T mmmmmm e e e
G. AFFIDAVIT
Manufacturer . . . . .
In applying for an exemption from the licensing requirements for
Model building contractors, | hereby declare and affirm, under the penaity
’ or perjury, that:
1. | or amember of my immediate family will perform any and all
14. MoDEL HoUSE PROGRAM construction associated with the foregoing building permit

application;

2. The type of improvement indicated on the building permit
application is designed for use as a residence or dwelling
place for my own or my immediate family’s use; and

Is Affidavit are true and

3 Allmattersandfactssetf in
co ct the best ge information, and belief.
f ¢-2-0%

17. ExPEDITED DEVELOPMENT APPROVAL EXCISE TAX
Q YES, lot is subject to EDAET
0 NO, lot is not subject to EDAET

Sagr@tu@ of ﬁroperYy Ow Date
Print Name
H. REQUEST FOR EXPEDITED PLAN REVIEW

Q | request to receive an Expedited Plan Review, subject to
additional fees.

Signature Date

18. ImPACT TAX

Q YES, building project is Subject to impact Taxes
Q I wiil exercise an Impact Tax Credit, a copy is attached.
0 NO, building project is not subject to impact Taxes

1. TO BE READ BY APPLICANT

Any information that the applicant has set forth in this application that is
false or misleading may result in the rejection of the application. A
condition for the issuance of this permit is that the proposed construction
comply at all times with the plans as approved by all applicable
government agencies. | hereby declare and affirm, under the penalty of
perjury, that all matters and facts set forth in this building permit
application are true and correct to the best of my knowledge, information

and belief.
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T e

Mr. Paul Chretien
P.O.Box 79

Cabin John, MD) 20818

Re: 19820 White Ground Road, Boyds

Mr. Chretien:

I am writing you this to cornmunicate to you the
directives regarding the stop work order and civil
the above mentioned property located within the }

ric Preservation Commission's
ion issued on February 4. 2003 for
s Historic District.

The Commission, with guidance from M-NCPPC
re-planting of 10 trees of deciduous and evérgree
mitigation maasure for the removal of the trees o)
applied for a Historic Aren Work Permit (HAWP
requested that the encloged tree planting plan wi
arborist be implemented by the end of May 2003.
implemented in full and prior to June 1, 2003, the

aff arborist, has determined thet a
¢ties would be an appropriate
property without yowr having
Hdjtionally, the Commission has
ies list generated by the staff

is tree planting plan is

 citation will be revoked.

STATEMENT OF AQEFEMENT

I, Paul Chretien, agrees to implement the attached
understand that once the Commission receives th
stop work order imposed on my property at 1982
further understand that M-NCPPC’s arborist will
2003 and if the tree planting plan has been imple

planting plan as illustrated. I

ed statement of agreement, the
ite ground road will be lifted. 1

eld checking the site on June 1,

ad in its entircty, the civil citation #

3233755025 will be revoked.
\ Al 3 / A, 03 ﬁ(.‘ (0%0}
¥ Paul Chretien PHC - Date
Owner of 19820 White Ground Rd
Please make a copy of this document for your rec@iilliand return the original to the

Historic Preservation Commission. If you have ditional questions, pleage do not

MONTCOMERY OOUNTY DEPARTMENT OF FARK AND PLANNING, 8767 ¢
WWWINAPNC.00g

JA AVENUIE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND 20910



19904 White Ground Road
Boyds, MD 20841
April 10,2003

Ms. Comri L. J imen.ezv
Historic Preservation Planner
Montgomery County Park and Planning

Dear Madam:

Thank you for sending the information relating to Mr. Chretien's application to build a utility building at
19820 White Ground Road. We would like to ask the Historic Commission to take a very close look at this
application before approving anything like he has proposed. The justification and proposed style of the
building does not appear to be in keeping with the rural historic nature of this community.

We certainly think that any building constructed primarily with corrugated metal sides and roof would be
totally out of the historical character of the community. Trees to shield it from neighbors would either have
to be very big when planted or would take several years to shield a building of that size from view.

Mr. Chretien's lot is 2 acres, on which he intends to build a nice house and a horse barn in addition to the
utility building. He says he needs this building to store tractors, equipment, and implements to take care of
"a huge yard, a horse barn, & pastureland, a trailer for horses, a future fence, and new and existing trees." I
don't know what he is planning to do with his two acres, but you certainly don't need a lot of equipment to
take care of two acres. We formerly owned the two acres Mr. Chretien now has plus the one acre lot
immediately adjacent. We planted trees; repaired, tore down, and built fences; and were able to take care of
these three acres, including two horses and a horse barn, quite readily with a medium size lawn tractor and
a few garden tools. If he has horses, there won't be much grass to cut. He will be wasting money if he is
buying equipment to put in trees or make a fence, cause it's much cheaper to rent the necessary equipment
when you need it.

The proposed horse barn is fairly large - - large enough to easily stall two horses (which we believe is all
that is allowed under the zoning requirements for a two acre lot) and store a horse trailer, with substantial
room leftover to store riding equipment and feed for the horses.

We don't understand the part of his justification that refers to "all my junk cars.” Does he keep old cars to
take parts off of them as needed - - like a junk yard? Or is he refurbishing old antique cars to make them
look like new? At any rate, the plans show he does have a garage attached to the house. How many cars
does he have? No, he certainly can't leave "junk cars" to rust in the yard in a residential neighborhood.
We believe there are laws against that. However, the utility building he is proposing will be large enough
to hold 20 or more cars.

Mr. Chretien is a contractor who builds houses for a living. We are afraid that the real purpose of this
building is to store building materials and vehicles that would be used in his business. The building he
proposed is much to large for the uses he put forth in his justification. Ifit is used for storing his business
materials and machines we think it would be totally out of character with the historical rural community of
Boyds.

Please give this application a thorough examination before approving it.

Sincerely,

Dwight and Jane Mote
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Boyds historic example of a utility building




April 22, 2003

By Facsimile and U.S. Mail
301-563-3412

Mr. Steven Spurlock

Chairman

Historic Preservation Commission

Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission
Suite 801

1109 Spring Street

Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Re: Historic Area Work Permit Application -- Paul Chretien
HPC Case No. 18/08-03A

Dear Mr. Spurlock,

Area Work Permit Application to add a large, metal warehouse to his existing plan to
build a single:family home and barn on a two acre-lot in the Boyds Historic District. As
the owner of the property directly abutting Mr. Chretien’s property on two sides, I object
to his attempt to revise the previously-approved design to now include a 66-foot long, 40-
foot wide, commercial-sized metal structure in the area previously approved as open-
space pasture.

My property, 19900 White Ground Road, is identified on Mr. Chretien’s plans as
the two-story existing house facing White Ground Road. It is located directly in front of,
and to the side of his vacant lot. My family has lived here for ten years and purchased
our home from Daniel and Jane Mote, who are incorrectly identified on Mr. Chretian’s
blueprints as the current landowners. The Motes now live next door, on the opposite side
of our property from Mr. Chretien’s lot.

Mr. Chretien’s current application to build a “farm utility storage” building is
flawed both procedurally and substantively and should be rejected in its entirety. ‘From a
procedural standpoint, the blueprints do not-accurately reflect the currently-approved -
work permit.:*The plans;submitted show a 25-foot garage attached to the house.” AsMr.
Chretien noted in his cutrent application, there is'no garage in the currently-approved
plans. Therefore, the blueprints should be updated to accurately reflect all of the
structures under proposal before any further consideration of the application occurs.



Secondly, Mr. Chretien failed to give due notice, either in this application or in his
initial application, to all “owners of lots or parcels which adjoin the parcel in question as
well as the owner(s) of lots or parcels which lie directly across the street/highway from
the parcel in question.” Mr. Michael Rubin of Boyds owns, and has owned for several
years, the parcel of land directly behind Mr. Chretien’s lot. Mr. Rubin shares a property
line of over 345 feet with Mr. Chretien’s lot. Neither the work permit application nor the
blueprints identify Mr. Rubin as a property owner. There is no indication that Mr.
Chretien has ever complied with the notice requirement with respect to this property. In
fact, the blueprints submitted, which appear to be at least 15 years old, wrongly identify
Rockville Crushed Stone as the adjoining property owner.

Most importantly from a procedural standpoint, this “new” application must be evaluated
for what it really is -- a revision to the previously-approved plan for the two-acre lot. As
such, the commercial-sized, metal warehouse structure must be evaluated as a whole,
along with the house and barn. Indeed, item number nine of the application, which is
entitled “Revisions” requires all applicants to describe whether the application is a “site
revision” and to provide the original permit number, which Mr. Chretien has failed to do.

When the Historic Commission reviewed the initial work permit, the approved size, style
and location of the house and barn were presumably based on the premise that they were
the sole structures to be built. Had the Commission (as well as the adjoining property
owners) known that Mr. Chretien intended to add a 66 X 41 foot metal structure, the
Commission very likely would have viewed the application in an entirely different light
and undoubtedly, would have altered, rejected or scaled back the house, the barn and the
utility building.

In the current application, Mr. Chretien justifies his need for the new building “because I
don’t have a garage.” Yet, Mr. Chretien did not raise the fact that he needed this large
storage space in his initial application. Indeed, he has offered no rationale or change of
circumstances to explain why he did not raise this issue with the original application. He
gave no previous notice of his intent to build a third structure to serve as a garage, even
though he surely was aware of this alleged “need” at the time of the original application.

In truth, it appears that Mr. Chretien failed to give notice of his true intent because he
wanted the Commission’s approval of the house and barn. He is attempting to
circumvent the process by filing revisions to the site plan on a piece-meal basis in order
limit review of the entire plan at one time. Mr. Chretien should be required to explain, in
writing, why he did not include the warehouse in the original plans and he should identify
what circumstances have changed since his first application to warrant the new addition.

For all of these reasons, this “new” application should be rejected as flawed on its face.
The procedural flaws should be corrected before any substantive consideration of the
changes to the plan. The blueprints should be updated to accurately reflect the actual
plans and the property owners. All current property owners should be given due notice of
the application. The “new” application should not be considered in isolation. A revision



to reconsider the previously-approved plan should be submitted to permit the
Commission to evaluate the size, style and location of all buildings and their relationship
to each other. Adjacent property owners should be given the opportunity to comment on
scaling back all three structures to conform with the historically rural nature of the
community.

- Substantive Objections to the New Application.

Mr. Chretien’s application describes the new structure as a “farm” building and its
principal use as a ”shed.” It is neither a “farm” nor a “shed.” The lot is a a two-acre
parcel zoned for single family residences. The commercial-sized, metal-sided warehouse
is twice the size of the proposed barn. Mr. Chretien’s professed need for this building is
unsupported by the facts presented in his application. He fails to explain why he will be
unable to house his “farming implements,” “tractors,” and woodworking shop in his barn
or basement. Indeed, Mr. Chretien has already placed a tool shed on the lot which,
combined with the currently-approved barn and basement, is more than sufficient to
house most of these items.

A Commercial-Sized Metal Structure is Inconsistent with the Rural, Residential Nature of
the Community

The architectural style of the residences in the historic district on White Ground Road
dates back to the late 1800’s and early 1900’s. There are no commercial buildings on
this stretch of White Ground Road. A large, modern, metal-sided warehouse structure is
inconsistent with the residential, rural nature of this community. In the last year,
approximately 1800 acres adjoining both sides of this community on White Ground Road
were set aside as permanent rural, open-space by state and county governments. The
intent of government and the local community was to preserve the open space and the
unobstructed views of the surrounding fields and forests on White Ground Road.

Mr. Chretien’s application acknowledges that he will need to plant trees to “hide the
structure” from the adjoining neighbors. He also states that he doesn’t want “to ruin the
vista of a historic zone.” Yet, this 66-foot long, 40-foot wide metal structure will clearly
change the beautiful, open, rural vista along White Ground Road. It will impact all of the
adjoining property owners.

The Lot Should Not Be Used for Commercial Purposes

Finally, the size and nature of the proposed building suggests that Mr. Chretien may
intend to use the lot, at least in part, as a storage facility for his real estate construction
business. In the last ten years, Mr. Chretien has used the lot on various occasions for a
commercial storage space. In one instance, several tons of dirt-fill from other



construction sites were transported to the lot and dumped, leaving towering mountains of
loose dirt on the lot. On other occasions, the lot has served as a storage facility for
trailers and large trucks.

The Commission should consider the fact that if the metal structure is approved, Mr.
Chretien may choose to forgo building the residence or barn and, instead, convert the lot
into a commercial storage area for his business. To prevent this occurrence, the
Commission should stay any consideration of the storage facility until construction of the
house and barn are completed and the home is owner-occupied by Mr. Chretien and his
family. Then and only then, can the Commission truly evaluate the family’s need for
additional storage space.

Finally, Mr. Chretien should be required to state, in writing, whether he has received any
inquiries or offers to purchase the property and whether those discussions are on-going,
He should also inform the Commission when, if ever, he intends to move his family into
the home. If, in fact, Mr. Chretien is negotiating the sale of the property, then any
consideration of a third structure to house his personal items such as junk cars or
equipment is premature. If Mr. Chretien intends to sell the property, (which appears to be
the case currently), there is no justification for constructing a large, metal storage facility
that he will not need or use in the future.

My thanks to the Commission for allowing me to express my views on the issues and
participate in the process.

Sincerely,

Laurie A. Doherty

19900 White Ground Road
Boyds, Maryland 20841
301-540-3868
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April 22, 2003

By Facsimile and U.S. Mail
301-563-3412

Mr. Steven Spurlock

Chairman

Historic Preservation Commission ¢
Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission

Suite 801

1109 Spring Street

Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Re: Historic Area Work Permit Application -- Pau] Chretien
HPC Case No. 18/08-03A

Dear Mr. Spurlock,

Mr. Paul Chretien recently filed a revision to his previously-approved Historic
Area Work Permit Application to add a large, metal warehouse to his existing plan to
build a single-family home and barn on a two acre-lot in the Boyds Historic District. As
the owner of the property directly abutting Mr. Chretien’s property on two sides, I object
to his attempt to revise the previously-approved design to now include a 66-foot long, 40-
foot wide, commercial-sized metal structure in the area previously approved as open-
space pasture.

My property, 19900 White Ground Road, is identified on Mr. Chretien’s plans as
the two-story existing house facing White Ground Road. It is located directly in front of,
and to the side of his vacant lot. My family has lived here for ten years and purchased
our home from Daniel and Jane Mote, who are incorrectly identified on Mr. Chretian’s
blueprints as the current landowners. The Motes now live next door, on the opposite side
of our property from Mr. Chretien’s Iot.

Mr. Chretien’s current application to build a “farm utility storage” building is
flawed both procedurally and substantively and should be rejected in its entirety. From a
procedural standpoint, the blueprints do not accurately reflect the currently-approved
work permit. The plans submitted show a 25-foot garage attached to the house. As Mr.
Chretien noted in his current application, there is no garage in the currently-approved
plans. Therefore, the blueprints should be updated to accurately reflect all of the
structures under proposal before any further consideration of the application occurs.
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Secondly, Mr. Chretien failed to give due notice, either in this application or in his
initial application, to all “owners of lots or parcels which adjoin the parcel in question as
well as the owner(s) of lots or parcels which lie directly across the street/highway from
the parcel in question.” Mr. Michael Rubin of Boyds owns, and has owned for several
years, the parcel of land directly behind Mr. Chretien’s lot. Mr. Rubin shares a property
line of over 345 feet with Mr. Chretien’s Jot. Neither the work permit application nor the
blueprints identify Mr. Rubin as a property owner. There is no indication that Mr.
Chretien has ever complied with the notice requirement with respect to this property. In
fact, the blueprints submitted, which appear to be at least 15 years old, wrongly identify -
Rockville Crushed Stone as the adjoining property owner.

Most importantly from a procedural standpoint, this “new” application must be evaluated
for what it really is -- a revision to the previously-approved plan for the two-acre lot. As
such, the commercial-sized, metal warehouse structure must be evaluated as a whole,
along with the house and barn. Indeed, item number nine of the application, whichis
entitled “Revisions” requires all applicants to describe whether the application is a “site
revision” and to provide the original permit number, which Mr. Chretien has failed to do.

When the Historic Commission reviewed the initial work permit, the approved size, style
and location of the house and barn were presumably based on the premise that they were
the sole structures to be built. ‘Had the Commission (as well as the adjoining property
owners) known that Mr, Chretien intended to add a 66 X 41 foot metal structure, the
Commission very likely would have viewed the application in an entirely different light
and undoubtedly, would have altered, rejected or scaled back the house, the barn and the
utility building.

In the current application, Mr. Chretien justifies his need for the new building “because I
don’t have a garage.” Yet, Mr. Chretien did not raise the fact that he needed this large
storage space in his initial application. Indeed, he has offered no rationale or change of
circumstances to explain why he did not raise this issue with the original application. He
gave no previous notice of his intent to build a third structure to serve as a garage, even
though he surely was aware of this alleged “need” at the time of the original application.

In truth, it appears that Mr. Chretien failed to give notice of his true intent because he
wanted the Commission’s approval of the house and bam. He is attempting to
circumvent the process by filing revisions to the site plan on a piece-meal basis in order
limit review of the entire plan at one time. Mxr. Chretien should be required to explain, in
writing, why he did not include the warehouse in the original plans and he should identify
what circumstances have changed since his first application to warrant the new addition.

For all of these reasons, this “new” application should be rejected as flawed on its face.
The procedural flaws should be corrected before any substantive consideration of the
changes to the plan. The blueprints should be updated to accurately reflect the actual
plans and the property owners. All current property owners should be given due notice of
the application. The “new” application should not be considered in isolation. A revision
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to reconsider the previously-approved plan should be submitted to permit the
Commission to evaluate the size, style and location of all buildings and their relationship
to each other. Adjacent property owners should be given the opportunity to comment on

scaling back all three structures to conform with the historically rural nature of the
community.

Substantive Objections to the New Application.

Mr. Chretien’s application describes the new structure as a “farm” building and its
principal use as a “shed.” It is neither a “farm” nor a “shed.” The lot is a a two-acre
parcel zoned for single family residences. The commercial-sized, metal-sided warehouse
is twice the size of the proposed barn. Mr. Chretien’s professed need for this building is
unsupported by the facts presented in his application. He fails to explain why he will be
unable to house his “farming implements,” “tractors,” and woodworking shop in his barn
or basement. Indeed, Mr. Chretien has already placed a tool shed on the lot which,
combined with the currently-approved barn and basement, is more than sufficient to
house most of these items.

A Commercial-Sized Metal Structure is Inconsistent with the Rural, Residential Nature of
the Community ’

The architectural style of the residences in the historic district on White Ground Road
dates back to the late 1800’s and early 1900’s. There are no commercial buildings on
this stretch of White Ground Road. A large, modermn, metal-sided warehouse structure is
inconsistent with the residential, rural nature of this community. In the last year,
approximately 1800 acres adjoining both sides of this community on White Ground Road
were set aside as permanent rural, open-space by state and county governments. The
intent of government and the local community was to preserve the open space and the
unobstructed views of the surrounding fields and forests on White Ground Road.

Mr. Chretien’s application acknowledges that he will need to plant trees to “hide the
structure” from the adjoining neighbors. He also states that he doesn’t want “to ruin the
vista of a historic zone.” Yet, this 66-foot long, 40-foot wide metal structure will clearly
change the beautiful, open, rural vista along White Ground Road. It will impact all of the
adjoining property owners.

The Lot Should Not Be Used for Commercial Purposes

Finally, the size and nature of the proposed building suggests that Mr. Chretien may
intend to use the lot, at least in part, as a storage facility for his real estate construction
business. In the last ten years, Mr. Chretien has used the lot on various occasions for a
commercial storage space. In one instance, several tons of dirt-fill from other



_ 0472272003 10:29 FAX 2403865139 MKT. REG. @005

construction sites were transported to the lot and dumped, leaving towering mountains of
loose dirt on the lot. On other occasions, the lot has served as a storage facility for
trailers and large trucks.

The Commission should consider the fact that if the metal structure is approved, Mr.
Chretien may choose to forgo building the residence or bamn and, instead, convert the lot
into a commercial storage area for his business. To prevent this occurrence, the
Commission should stay any consideration of the storage facility until construction of the
house and bam are completed and the home is owner-occupied by Mr. Chretien and his

family. Then and only then, can the Commission truly evaluate the family’s need for
additional storage space.

Finally, Mr. Chretien should be required to state, in writing, whether he has received any
inquiries or offers to purchase the property and whether those discussions are on-going.
He should also inform the Commission when, if ever, he intends to move his family into
the home. If, in fact, Mr. Chretien is negotiating the sale of the property, then any
consideration of a third structure to house his personal items such as junk cars or
equipment is premature. If Mr. Chretien intends to sell the property, (which appears to be
the case currently), there is no justification for constructing a large, metal storage facility
that he will not need or use in the future.

My thanks to the Commission for allowing me to express my views on the issues and
participate in the process.

- Sincerely,
Laurie A. Dohetty
19900 White Ground Road

Boyds, Maryland 20841
301-540-3868
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authorized by the property owner; and
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H. REQUEST FOR EXPEDITED PLAN REVIEW
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additional fees.

Signature : Date

18. IMPACT TAX

Q YES, building project is Subject to Impact Taxes
Q | will exercise an Impact Tax Credit, a copy is attached.
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I TO BE READ BY APPLICANT

Any information that the applicant has set forth in this application that is
false or misteading may resuit in the rejection of the application. A
condition for the issuance of this permit is that the proposed construction
comply at all times with the plans as approved by all applicable
government agencies. | hereby declare and affirm, under the penaity of
perjury, that all matters and facts set forth in this building permit
appiication are true and correct to the best of my knowledge, information
and belief.
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REQUIRED DOCUMENTS MUST ACCOMPANY THIS mw..g_.
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. Pote.
mrmosarme PO T Pe- ATTING UG T AALQDC
- Description of existing stractureis) snd envirenmental setting, including their historical festures and significance:
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a. the scale, north arrow, and date;

b, dimensions of all existing and groposed structures: and

¢ sitel such as wall

ys. dr ys. fences, ponds, streams, trash dumpsters, mechanical equipment, and landscaping,

. PLANS AND ELEVATIONS

it 2 copies of plans and i

a  Schematic construction pfans. with marked dimensions, MWMMW\“W“MM#‘ door openings, and other
fixed features of both the existing resourcets) and ihe proposed work.

4. Elevations it with marked di jons, clearty indicating propased wurk in relation to-sxisting ction ard, ‘ahen appropriste, context.
2 matetials and fixtures propased lur the exterior must e noted on the slevations ings. An existing and 3 prepased elevation drawing of each
facade aftected by the proposed work iS required.

. MATERIALS SPECIFICATIONS

General description of materials and ita d items prop
design drawings.

d for incarporation in the work of the project. This information may be included on your -

. BHOYOGRAPHS

3. Clearly labeled phatographic prints of each tacade of enisting resource, inciuding details of the affccted pordans. All tabels shoutd be placed on the
front of photograghs,

B. Cleatly tabel photagraghic prints of the rasource 83 viewed from the public right-of-way and of the adjoining properties. All Ishets should be placed an
the frant of photographs. .

. TREE SURVEY

11 yr Jre proposing construction adjscent to of within the dripline of any tree 6° or targer in diameter {at approximately 4 feet above.the ground), you
o x¢ lile an accurate res survey identifying the size, lacation, and species of each tree of at least that dimension.

. ADDRESSES OF ADJACENT AND CONFAONTING PROPERTY OWNERS

Fm&;miecu.pwwhummfdwmmMMlmmlmmeﬂummh
shauid include the awners of a8 ot e parcels which adjoin the parcel in question, 33 well as the owneris) of totis] or parcell s} which e directly across

the streevhighway fiom-the parcel i question. You can abtain this miurmm&mﬂuﬂepmﬂd&ssesmn and Taxation, 51 MmeSm
Rockville, {301/273-1355).

PLEASE PRINT {IN 8LUE OR BLACK !Nl) OR TYPE THIS INFORMATION ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE.
PLEASE STAY WITHIN THE GUIDES OF THE TEMPLATE, AS THIS WALL BE FWDCDP?'ED DIRECTLY ONTO MAIUNG LABRLS.







